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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING .
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO s

~ December 19, 1972

'EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Claude C. Kennedy
for the amendment of Order Number
R-4263, McKinley County, New
Mexico. ‘ .

Case No. 4869

vvvvvv\‘uv

!

BﬁﬁbRE: Daniel s. Nutter;
Examiner, '

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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. Commission on November 29th, 1972. However, due to an error

MR, NUTTER: Case 4869: Application of Claude

r

C. Kennedy for the amendment of Order Number R-4263,

McKinley County, New Mexico. This case was heard by the

in the advertisement of the case, the case was not properly»l
advertised in é@e McKinleybéounty newspaper, we aré now
calling the‘case, after proper notification.
Are ther¢ any appearances to’be’made in Case 4869?
>kNO?;e§ééﬁsé3 " ‘
MR. NUTTER: The record of November 29th, 1972
will be included with.the record made he;e today. We will

take the case under advisement.
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o ”c“ : ApplicatiOn of_ ‘Claude C. Kennedy for the ) case NO. 4869
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i o = . the revocation of Commission order NSL-586, }
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"“—“'““iﬁi“*“4j?—~————;1-AWW,_“_M“ V~AMR¢uS£AﬂETS=, C;;iwggék case, Case 4869, bélng_théfjjmw““ -
T :,; 2| application of Ciauds C« kennedy fox thea“_‘e‘ndr«ﬁéntxﬂoff:'véfanér R
po %% 3|Rr-4263 and for the revocation of Commiséion>0rder ﬁéﬁ-ééé,wﬂ
e & : A _ S :
. % 4 |McKinley County, New Mexico.
zi' 5 | call for appearances in Case 4869«
= 6 " MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, Burr-and Cooley,

7 | Farmington, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the applicant.

8 |Wwe have one witness.

9 MR. STAMETS: Are there other appearances in this
10 jcase?
11 MR. KELLEY: William Bookex kelley of White, Koch,

12 |Kelley and McCarthy, santa Fe, appearing on pehalf of Tenneco

dearnley, meier & mc cormick ¢

2 13 |0il Company. We have two witnesses.

g 4 v MR, STAMETS: Will the witnesses stand and be sQérn,
18 |please.

16  Mr. Cooley, you reay proceed.

17 : MR. COQLEY: Mr. Examiner, at the outset I would 1liks

18 | to announce that the applicant has abandoned his request for

? % | 19 réliéf demanded in paragraph 1. that is that all wells drilled
1 : - : :
; é' a0 [within the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Unit be darillead on locations no
; E§k i; 21 |closer than 330 feet from the boundary of the’qﬁartér¥duaftér
i < [+ 3R] .
o T = 5EE ,ggvsectiqn‘in whiéh any’spch well is located, that reQueét.will be
B o . : = : - ‘ .
_;i; é%i 23 abandoned and w2 request Eﬁqt it be_q;smissed.
‘Y  ié 24| . MR. STAMETS: Okay. This sectién of the éppiiééﬁiéﬁ"
e 25 |[will be diémisséd. ‘ " ‘ ]
 §v -~ - -—
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- , MR;”COOLEY: ﬁe further abandon the requested
reliefcﬁith respect to the revocétion‘of Administrative Order
NSL-58¢6, dated November 1, l97é.

MR. STAMETS: Okay. You.do not wish NSL-586 to be
revoked now, is that correct?

MR. 'COOLEY: That is correct, &his limits, then,
the application before the Examiner at Ehis point to the_requesﬂ
for a prohibition of transfer of the allowables to any well
located closer ﬁhan 1,320 feet from theVOUter boundar§ of the
Unit Area. bnder the present existing‘iules,:iibéliéve iE‘s
gﬁle 6, it permits the transger of one additional allowable, oOf

.@ double allowable, from an offset well. 1It's this particular
brovision of the ekistinq rules £hat we seek to amend.[

With that,:We will proceed.”

"mioﬁAs A. DUGAN,
a witness, having been‘first dﬁly sworn according to law, upon
his oath, testified as“féilows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. COOLEY:
0 Would you state;youf name,apiEaSé?
A Thomas A. Dugan:
0 ,_Whererdo you reside, Mi. Dﬁgan?
A 907 Hallet Circlé, Fafﬁihgtoh,‘NéWHﬂéiiébi
0 fAnd how are you employed? | “ S
A I'm a Consultinq Pétroleum Engineer, registered in the
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gtate of New Mexico.

27 Q Have you,previously cestified pvefore ﬁhis conmission and

3 ‘had your quaiifications accepted as & Petroleum‘Enqineér?
al A Yes. |

S o Have you made a particulafﬁstudy with respect 0 the

6 ‘1one Pine-Dakota up* Unit and the Lone Pine Field in )

7 McKinley county, New Mexico?

A 'YeS.
MR. COOLEY: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptablé?

‘ MR. STAMETS © They are-

Yes, it'sréfiﬁcﬁuraliy'abcu

120 : (BY Mr..Coole?) Are you familiay with tge relief ﬁhat'
13 the applicant requests in this case, Mr. pugan?
14| A YesQ
15| 0 Have -you in your possession a map which Tenneco 0oil
16 Comé;hy has prepared and submitted to this Commission in
17 connection with‘it's applica#ion for adﬁinistrétive
8y approval of the location of the LPDDU NO- 29 Well?
i?kfg; 'fes:Sg'Qé;fdéﬁgd aEfﬁHi§ ma?.,”,
21 0 That map has been identifiéd‘asbﬁxhibiéil; gﬁéféffiﬁé;!ﬁilﬁ_ FR
S pxhibit 1, Mr. pugan, I would ask you whether, in your \
2 opi;ién, the LYDDU ﬁo;W29wﬂelL,-%fhdrillgd byVTeﬁnédo,b \
23 will be éituaﬁed in the same common'source of Suppiy a;"
24 ig the applicaht‘s~bix EGna NC: 1 Well? «

_the same position and shouldl .
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_one and have one of those for scribbling on in this case?

A

bt

between the tyo wells.
In your ‘opinion, is there effectlve communlcatlon be tween

the appllcanf's BSK Edna No. 1 Well and the Tesoro Well

make. an oil well out of the same reservoir.
And if it does make an oil well out of the same. roservozr
do you have an ~opinion as to whe ther there will be

effectlv° communlcatlon as between these two wells?

MR. STAMETS: My. Cooley, may I let you look at this

Well, what work I've done in the Lone Pipe Pool, there is
good communication betweepn wells, it's a good poious
servoir and wells produce very wallfwithout*m&én,,

stimulation; 80, no doubt, there will be communication

i

to the wes t?
¥es, I bélieve there is. What limited béttomhole pressurs
1nformat10n we have would indicate thatrghere was, yes.
And have you calculated the distance that the LPDDU 29

Well, if drilléd at it's proposeg location, wili be from

Tesoro Well?

Ne, I don't have that contact location, but it's about

"\ ~re
JOU .

v i
.. '
N <, .
. . '
, : " . . i
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Is the Tesoro Well pregently in the'Lone Pine-Dakota "D"
Unit? |

No, it{s not presently in:the unit, but it's my
understanding that the Tesoro plans to’joih the unit with
the 80-acre tract. | :

And are you aware as to whether the applicant in this

case, Mr. Kennedy, has aqreed to dediéate the 80 acres

Mr. Kenﬂedy has informed me that he does not wish to join
the uait.

Once the Tesoro Well is brought into the Lone PinefDakota
"D" Unit, there will then be two:ﬁnit wells offsettiﬁg the
Kenhedy tract, assuming the drilling of the ﬁPDDU 29

Well is closer than 660 feet?

Well, I think both wells will be approximately 660 from

o

Kennedy's>well qﬂéﬁboth would then be in the unit.

And one would be approximately 33d.feet-from the boundary
line of-thé Kennedy lease and the othér 340 feet?-r‘- R
Right.

Now, if both of these allowables,‘if we assumg that both
of these unit wells were given double allowables and the
Kennedy well is regtricted to a single éllowable, what

effect, if any, will there occur, in vour opinion, with -

regpect to the oil which-is presently under the Kennedy
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V;é“ ‘tract? E e . :

2| A Weil, if the twb of fset wells are given adouﬁlellk‘AwT"”"";iA“:“‘A

3 allowable'and:are capable of produéin@ a double allowablé
<<<< 4\ ‘they willrundOhbtedly,dﬁgin oil ;rom ander the. Kennedy

5 go-acre dedication O his well. |

.6 Q Wili‘thié drainage be offset by chn@érdrainage?

71 A Not if the Kennedy lease has a singie allowableland.the

8 two offset wellsfhéve a‘double alidwabie.

91 Q /Then, to whatever oxtent the TesoOYo well and the proposéd
10 | | 'L555U‘29 Well are capable. or might be capable of |

.11 producinq-in excess of the"allowable-allccated to the

12 ~Kenﬁegy well, there would be drainage, would thefe,not?
131 A Yés,fand put Mr. Kennedyﬂs well in a very,unfavorable

14 situation. |

151 O The applicaht has proposed that no allowables:betranferr d‘ 
16 to wells closer than-l,320 feet from the outer boundary
17 of the Unit Area. ILf this-amendment were adopted and

18 incorporated.in the presént rules’with regpect to the

19 Lone Pine—Dakota np* Unit, would this, in your opipibn,
30 édequateiy protect the ccrreiétive rights of the

zi applicantvdhd any other offset operatortb”thé hnip that

then,

at's a

produced from any well

might hereafter occur?

Rule 6 also states that a double

in the Lone€ Pine

gransfer of the allowable. But "

allowablé”é;;_ggtlfwxﬁro -

-pakota "D unit.
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_i' 0 Well, what I'm saying is, the only kay that‘a well:can
2 ABrodﬁéeké'ddubie alioWabie:is for tranéfer éf allowéﬁle :
3 to occur, and if a transfer of allowable to a well
4 within 1,320 feet from the“duter 5oundary of’the‘unit :
s 'were\prohibited, would this tﬁen protecé the overriding =
6 rovalty rights of the other operators*bffset?_‘
7| A Yes, that would pfbhibit drainage.
8 ‘v MR. COOLEY: We have no further question5>of'this
9 | witness. We offer into evidence Applicant's Exhibit Number 1.
10 MR,/STAMETS: Will you have more exhibifs, Mr.
11 | Cooley? |
ié -MR.JCOCLEY: No, we do not. N
13 MR. STAMETS: Without ijection, Applicant's ﬁxhibit
14| 1L will be admitted into evideﬁce.
15 Are there any questions of this’witnéss?
16 MR. KELLEY: I'd like to ask some questions.
17 CROSS?‘\ EXAMINATIONV
48 | BY MR. KELLEY : | | -
1990 Mr. Ducap, are you aware of the‘percehtage inﬁerest'that
E Br. Kebnedy has in the well enatyou are trying to |
- protect here?
2| A No, I'm not sure as to his exact ownership in the well,
é3 O : Are~you'represeﬁting juSt Mr. Keﬁnedy in this?
24| A No, we are representing working interest qugpg,“gggéggiggw
2; td'Mrt‘Kennedy,’that was the desire of all interest ownersd.

IR
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_ pid you advise MrvRE nnedy_ == You said-yew have done somé

work in this Lone Pine Field? T T e e

Yes.

.VOn whose behalf?

I have worked down here for Kennedy and for Texas 0il and

‘Gés.

You are aware that Mr.
owner and ovefriding royalty owner ifnithe unit?

Yes, I am aware of that. |

Andxdid‘you advise him as td h»s participation, giving

some expert opinion of the

“he joined?

We jus£ discussed it. T don't know, T'wasn't on a

yetainer or anything tc acvise 2Lk

But you are-awarefthat he did join?

Yes. |

Afe you also aware that he was presehf at the heariné
that established this unit?

No, Iuﬁasn't aware of that.

Wgre you, by any chance?

I don't recall. I don't believe sO.

'NQw,rthiswﬁééfiﬁﬁmfﬁﬁﬁ”ééﬁaﬁliéﬁ%é the unit was held in

February of this year.’
in production, is Ehat correct?

Yes, that's correct,,'72.

Kennedy is both the working intereg

time the ‘unit was fdfﬁéd £h5£

At that time the Kennedy well was’

I

t




T
G e

Fatl [
P ”
Tans? T

<

=
s
oy
75

£
2793
F

5

et 3
{&:&« oy Lbr
i

k.

& MC COFMIC

dearnley, meiet

_ . o - . DU UUpAGE T

) 1l
1 And at that ‘pime the rules were establiehed that WOuId‘
é““ f_allow a well at the proposed locatxon to produce twice
3 . its allowable, is that correct?
A ’in the pool xules?
Q No-; thé' unit ruiles:

A Unit yules: Case NOC . 4665 ¢ yes-.

MR. KELLEY: Mr. ExamineX 1 would guggest that

Senis ¥ quest is strxctly a substitute for an appeal -
particular applicant was presew ak the hearing: he is a
of the unit involved.

thhout any objectxons gyrom him.

ask for & yeqgular hearing.

within existence:

changed cxrcumstance o CORe.. in and substxtute foy an

qulte appar' it

two wells,\nelther of which existed or were propos

The TegoYo bract was not’

will ke in the unit. There was a 1,320 font puffer zone

The rules were set out at that tlme'

The potentxalxty that he is now

concerned with was vexy apparent at the time. 1T was well

member

he d@id not

The rules were’adopted with his‘consent allowing
this jocation and allowing 2 double allowable and 1 submit that

Wrbis is totally improper without gome xind of a showind of

‘appeal .

. —

This w1tness has testified with respect to

=a at the
ln Ulc \ e

unlt; Stlll is not Ln the unit, put it iglnow announced that‘it

to the

s e

MR. COOLEY * Mr. Exaﬁiner, the change of c1rCum5*~n~eW4W

west 'in ghe TesoXro gract at the timne these yules wexe imposed, !
.//—-—"//_/ - - e
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it was not proposed or anticipated that the LPDDU Weli
would be drilled at the time these ‘rules were imposed ang
these are the two wells aS"to which the witness testifies
will partlcularly be damaglng in terms of dralnage and
v1olat10n of correlative. rights of the applic¢ant and the
other worklng interest o&ners in the BSK.

~MR. STAMETS: Mr. Kellay. were you asgki

g3
H
e
’i
&
"
H

dismissal at that point?

| .MR. KELLEY: Yes, the poiht is that though this well
was not‘drilled, it certalnly was allowed to berdfilled under
the rules that Mr. Kennedy actually ratified and he ‘was aware
of all thig at*ﬁhe time. If there was any objection to any
potential invasiOn‘of his correlative rights, it should have

been straightened then.- To say that there is a change of

‘circumstance beeausevyou lmplement the rule that you have

adopted, to me, ig rather strauge.

certainly was not in the unit and it was apt antLCLpated that

it would be in the unlt At the txme these rules were lmposed

‘the Tesoro Wall had not been drilleq.

MR. STAMETS: I think we will go ahead and deny your.

request for dlsmlssal at this time ang contlnue with the

“hearing, Mr. Kelley.

MR. KELLEY: All right, I have some addi tional

questions. .

- _MR. COOLEY: wWell, the ‘Tesoro tract to the west
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Q

~ us some rathex bland\statements_withdht'too much to back

- ig that correct?

;
—
=

'”What~deesmygg;Wgnaleis ghow there?

e

IS

(By Mr. Kelley) Now, ;n‘your analysis, you havé givéh
them up, 4o yoﬁ aégée with that statement at least?

I don't think 1 would agree€ that they were bland.
You a;e'sayinq that becaus® these wells, in ybur opinioca,
nave communication that if the "Tesoro Well and the unit
well produce over the allowable that there Qill be

drainage apnd therefore -~

1f they have the capabilité of producind over a single

{1

cenncdy tract.

et 3]

v

a1lowable £hethiilfétéih:bil‘§§éﬁ the
you are then agsuming that the geoiogy, the net effective
feet of péy uandexr all wells, all three wells,wis identical
I'm assuming that all three wellsiare in the same
resérvoir adalhave approximately:the‘same abilities to
produ;e.

what isyyour‘assumption basged on?

The 1ocatioﬁs of the wells, of the proébsed Tenneco

Well, and the results of the Tesorxo Well.'

ave you made any analysis of the net productive feet -
of pay under the three wells involved? _

No, just undexr the Kennedy well.

1 do not have that information available right nows &t ——p-—

o

~-e




qa

: Et:?

14

(R
)

i

2
=
iam
S
o

=3

=
(%
Taime
1
Q
e
>
2
=
Suuen
c
A2
-

L SerViT

PAGE 14
lva 1€, in”fact, the propoéed unit well had a much larger \
2 | pay zone, don't you thihkAthat it would be entitled to |
3A produce more oil? | A
4 MR. COOLEY: I object toAthat question. I object
5| to that q;estiOn becansé it's contrary to any rule that‘I“;e
| 6| ever seen pefore this Oil Consérvat;on Commission oxr the
7| present rules in this pool that allowibleéiare not baéed‘on
g | net effecti@é pay .
 9> MR, EKELLEY: _pha assumption is that there is going
10| to be drainage occurxing and I'm trying to find ouﬁ wﬁééﬁer-
i1 he's talk&hq about where this dil is coming from.
121 © (BYy Mr. Kélley)‘ you are saying that there is going to
§ 13 be oi; takén from-your lease onto Ehe unit, is tﬁét.
é 14 correct?
s
% 15| A I£f the wells are.capable of producing twice, or anything
z
% 16 over what the Kennedy well is producing, YeS, which is
=
é 17 a rather simple and logical assumption, gon't you think?
° «
é 18] 9 And it also assumes many tﬁings that you don't know, is
% ) “that correct?
é; mgd-j5~ACvrtainly.;The well is qo;ng to be drilled; I'm assuming
< ' : A S e i R
% e that it will make a well. |
% 22 Q vYou are assuming that everything underground is identiéai?
% 23 A until proven wrong: that}s correct.
5 249 and, of course,'yOu aré”assuminq thaé the well to be
28 T ayilled will be capable f reaching this double allowable,

e

capable of xeaching T ———

PN




= ‘
pheo 1 is that correct?
Cpa 25 . o N '
| P S 2/ A  No, I'm not assuming that. I'm saying that if it is, it

:3 will 4rain oil from the Kennedy ﬁells

- | V . B i
: R __;} b inﬁ _ 4]0 Then your application is a little preméture, with that ) -
"‘,9; %W.mlé,{ ié 5 assumptLOn, isn't it? -
o :E P ;A” 6} A No; I don't belleve sO. o o :

~y

R

¥

rmick #ac

710 ALl right. Let me ask you this, what is this well that
8 you are trying to protect producing now?

91 A What Lt s capable of.

10] Q What is 1t capable of nrodu01ng now°x R _ ~%,

y, meier & mc co

il 11| A 100 per day, about.

|

i (=%} . : i

i 12| 0 what's it's allowable?
o = :
B 5z 1|a 160
oe 13 . .
. T
2 3¢ 1470 All right. What about the Tesoro Well, what is it
W 15 producing?
2 Zz
B Q.
u

: §3 16§ A About 68 barrels a day.

- [ 4

H o>

[ v n . .. -~

g?{ ;§ 710 Do you have any reason to believe, then, that this well.

e _'_3

% g« .

L g 18 in the unlt is going to produce anywhere near a-double

= o _

i*“ Eg 19 allowable? Wouldn't you say that it's productlon will be

Tt ?3 T ' .

: LE gz 20 ‘ somewhere sxmllar?

S 35‘ Cap AT £ 1% depends on how it¥s treated and how it's stimulated.
Lo o0 : ‘ : g 2 B
e R -~ It's very possible that it could produce a double

[t
o F
& Jan E

: 5; °f 23 allowable. Kennedy's well was capable of producing o

wE 20 — e e e T T T T -

3 . ,
. s 24 considerably more than the allowable whea it was initially
e 251 completed, and probably is at the present time if he coul
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lower the back pressure oh,the well. And, theAf}soro
Well is still figwing, i£ was a single completion. They‘
haven't put pumping equipment on it, so it's very
possible thét it, if completediproéerly_and punmped
properly could produce over it's allowable; |

So you are saying that evenffhough the two wells that are

now existing are way below their allowable that it's

JO

FOUL - OPLIAGH tuétﬁiﬁ-s‘@fébablé~théﬁ‘Ehéfé%ﬁérfwéilrtnat
you have testified is in direct communication will be
able to produce if's double allowable?

I dqﬁ't know if "probablef is the right wor&.v-Possiﬁie,u

yes.

MR. 'STAMETS: Excuse me, is the Kennedy well

pumping or flowing?

o

. VT,“K e R

'i‘HE WITNESS: It's pumping.

E(By Mr. Kelleyfﬂ AllA}iqht. Well, right now would you say
that there is drainage from the unit to the Kennedy well?
ﬁffawégéméhéﬁwit'éwéfégébié‘féifiy;close to balance in that

£her¢‘is a unitywell oﬁithe 80 acres'offsetting the

Kennedy well.

Where is th&ﬁw§éll?

It's the well right here (indicating), I believe it's

the No. 1.

And what is that location to ‘the north boundary of the

unit?

e
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PAGE 17

Q-

It's, it would appear that it's probably.

[

=
L5

-3
IY RS

.
[+ 3

B — T
it's prorat ‘boundary.

And you are saying that that creates an equilibrium

situation?

(Wéii,‘say if there is'a wéll producing on that proratiér
unit and it might not be completely equilibrium, but it'é
a;ll, if there is communication between the proposed
well éﬁd the‘unié-well, it"works both ways, doesn't it?
Yes; it's very pdssible. Of»cburse, this well was dfilléd
and completed quiée a long time before Kennedy's well.

= o
- 2

I don't have the exact date, bhit

S . -
put T'd gay-at leagt a vy -

But you have no objection, as I understand it, to the
location bf the propqsed well?

”Qf'%he new fenneco Well?

ves.

No, that is8 correct, we do not.

so yéu woﬂld accept ﬁhat counterdrainage?

Yes.

N¢:.  what is the purpose of the double allowable in the

unit?

Well, I don't know just what Tenneco had in mind, but to

drain the reservoir.

Wouldn't you say that it's to pick up the oil as it's

pushed in the location of the well?

3

vaav | T

To more adequately drain the reservoir,_probably.
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go tof§gﬁr weli?

’ betweenrgﬁé.fieid AAéwEﬁ;wkégﬂédy'Qéiiw;hd"if they are

_ . . :
- Let's assume—that-this-Tennaco Well deegn't get un to

this double allowable, but that it is in the same area of
completion, thé same productive-rate as the othe; two
wells and then sometime in the future thefe is response
and a lot more oil is capable of being reached from thét'

well. Don't you think that some of that oil is gOing'to

L cértainly doubt it with two wells on that 80 acres.

You think it's going to trap all that cil?

-It's hard to say, but there is going to be very little.

Isn't it just as probable that the Kennedy well is going
to share in this pressure maintenance project and the
fruits of it as they are going to be adversely affected

by‘any possible érainaqe? They are both assumptions,

‘aren't they? .

of cdurse'that would all depend on how the two offset
wells are handled én§'if they are kept at the equal
allowable or the simiiar allowable to thé Kehnedy’well.

I think that Ehey5ére going to prevent any‘ﬁéjbr movement

of o0il in the direction of the Kennedy lease because you

can see that those two wells are pretty much of a barrier

both producing an equal allowable to the Kennedy, there ig

very little chance of the Kennedy reaping any benefit

from the unit.
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~ the llfe w111 be exfeﬂded as a yesult?

A  It's very doubtful, assumlﬂg that . Ehe propos Tenneco

(4] But if it was 1imited as you are guggestindg, then oil :

PAGE 1_9

ﬂ__,*_~,_“_____”;,____“g___,,_,,mge_.
the proéuctive’life of the Kennedy ——\

ot
|

The economic productive 1ife?
Yes.
I don't know.:probably eight, ten years.

and as these wells get a response ‘don't you think that

Well is successful and is produced at the current allowab e.l

could uwverthere?

No, I'm not suggesting that you limit it below the Cﬁfféfwf

/allowable, below one allowable.

You are saying that it should be lxmlted to somethingfle;
than the well ig capable of producing when it starts i
gatting response: ‘ron't you?

Wa are saying that the well should not be allqwed to
produce at a qreater allowablo than the Kennedy well.
vou want to qet.some of the 511 from’the unit, that's
”baéically~it;,iSﬂf¢,i??w

undér Mr. Kennedﬁ's’tract.

You are heférté étbtééﬁ;“IfESEﬁiéq*ﬁot'M:. Kennedy's oil;

|

hut you are COncCerns

-

FAS

4o, that's not right. What ue vant to do is get ne oAb op

od with all of the offset operatorss -
is that correct? ) ‘
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- B e I S e /
| T iy A Well, our nasic -concern today s Mr. Kennedy, but it's |
| oo 2 very possible that there could be other situations like .
e
. Q> 3 this in the unit.,
H . - b
[ - . . )
* b 41 Q But Mr. Kennedy does happen to be the only offset
'f & ] operator to Ehis unit now? S o -
- R 6| A Well, ves.
e o : o
o L = 71 © Now, you stated that the mesoro was going to come in .
RE i | ' :
iy o 8 with 80 acres, is that correct?
. | -
o3 9| A No, I undersgtand it's 40 acres.
=2 wal MR, KELLEY: T see. That's all I have.
E~ 11 CROSS EXAMINATION -
F |
< = 12 | BY MR. TRAYWICK:
E z : ) L . ' ) ' - B o ‘ . .
o] 'ég 13 ~ MR. TRAYWICK: Carl Traywick, Geology Surveyory
2y 14 Roswell. L
23 — .
§ s 51 Q (By Mr. mraywick) Mr. Dugan, you mentioned some limited
2 Z
o’ B v N - [
§§ 16 ' hottomhole pressure data on which you based communicationd
g« '
o N N
':'3; 17 could you be a little more specific about that?
¢ B
9 ,
SE | A I didn‘t bring that information along. In fact, Mr.
t 1% , :
/, ts %: 19 Kennedy ran the pottomhole pressure on this well when it
| 3x 20  gas originally drilled and found it, the bottomhole
- " pe 2« o -
L §§' 21 pressure to be somewhat lower than the original"boncomhcli
3 i AN . . .
SO iy : e X .. . ; o .
b ‘13 22 pregsure in the Lone Pine Pool.. "put I do not have the
R I ) T N -l : -
% 55 23 - -gpecific. information, I Jjust remembeX Kennedy speaking to
.- me of this. T s
- £ § 24 * 5 -
- o mae avout the mesoroweLl?
‘
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tfa T don't have any information oOF that.
2| o or the nearest unit well, the No- 12
3] A I don't haye‘any current informatiOn;’no, six.
a4l o . .So we really don't know that pressure aifferential that
5 exists -in this pértion of tﬁeifiéid ég this time? |
6| A Today, 0. sir; we don't. All I know is that from
T convgrsation 1 had with Mr. Kennedy that his pbottomhole
8 pféé%ufe{héé iower by 158 pounds oY 8O than when his
9 well was originally drilled and the original unit
10 pressure; which would iﬁdicate éhat they were ;nfghe same
11 rese?voir.-
. 12 Mk. CRAYWICK: Thank you, Hi. Dugss- .
gg 13 CROSS EXAﬁINATION n
2o .
::_: 14 | BY MR. STAMETS:
23 y
gE. 151 Q Mr.uDuqan, what is the drive mechanism in this pool. gas?
wééﬁ,‘Jq,,A, Mainly solution gas is my opinion.
“o : - « _
ié 171 @ Now, what is being done with the gas in the pool at the
%é a8 present time?
%;4 TR Well, it's mj qndérétandiﬁq that'Téﬂhéco:is reinjecting
° ;
%é 20 it back into the regervoir, plus bpyinq gas from the -
° %
%é it _ outside andArgp?fssurinq:the reservoir.
%% 2|9 < 1s it your understandiﬁé that by giving more tﬁ;ﬁ or up
%% 23 to two allowables for wells in the pool that the overall
Te : B - ,
ié 247" 'éliowable’fdr wells in &he anit ise being,in@reased?
2;—~A Wd_Wéll, I don'tﬁbelieve S0.
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In othey Words, the unit jgnig thtin§ anymorae

than itr'g share would ke under tha normal’circumsta

allowable

And. 1 CEILSVE yoyu Stated that Kennedy ' well jig marging}

20w, tha offspt‘wsll is alsp marqinal?

Not marginal, I don'+ belieya that j&« is.

Not top,allowable?b

Ttrg éﬁff§ntly not prod;cinq at the top allowaﬁlé.

And 50 if tha Kennedy wall remains mMarginal andithé

Offsat wells are Capable of prodﬁcing'twd;top allowahles;

ig!
Kﬁnngdy wall to the wells Capable of pfoduciﬁq two top
allbwablﬁs?

If they wera Cabable of producinq, that'g Correcpt,

s YOour contentig, that ojy would he drain¥qg from ¢

Under what sort of Mechanjea] Situatiop would thjg work?

Well, itrg Simple logic that {f two wells that Close (o

the produéinq boundaries Of the prorationfuni£ ras~W*"”“W -

prodpqingwtwicé"WHéE"Eﬁé well o5 tha unit yag Drog

‘“ theyre wonla . sOmerdrainage, SOma MOovemen ¢ in thae




e TR A AL LR s

{
R
4

3
8

dearnley,

SiMMS BLDG.0 P.O, BOK 10026 PHIONE 243-8801+ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EAST¢ALBUQURERGQUE, NEW MEXICO 67108

s
L]

. i M
1~ e .
ick reno
LRt
S
i
\ i

meier & mc corm

209

D

10

11

13
i4

15

16
o
18

19

21

23
24

25

A Not that thoroﬁ&hly,ino.
”ﬁR.-éfAéﬁfé: théﬁ;s all Eﬁe ﬁﬁés£ibggjivﬁéve; o
Are there any other questions of the witness?
MR. COOLEY: Yes, I have a question or two on
Redigect.

BY MR. COOLEY:

"say that absolutelythere-would-he--no-waste, but in my

TFAGE 2 3

7;56 on the west side if that application is appfévéd; if
the wells on the margins of the unit began to be able to
ptéduce”mége than 6hé'£¢p allowable, W%Eﬁdﬁtnﬁﬁiéiféiiéf} o
couldn't oil be wasted by being pushed down-dip?

It's doubtful. I haven't studied it that thoroughly to

opinion it's doubtful that there would be.

But you haven't studied the situation?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

0

1 Well as being marginal. Under Oil Conservation

Well; it's my opinion that the well would be:able to

Mf. Dugan, the Examiner has referred to the BSK Edna NO .

Commission concepts, a well which'is not capable of
producing it's allowable is marginal. Would you explain
to the Examiner why the BSK Edna No. 1 Well is nct now

pProducing Lop allowable?

produce top‘allowabie if the back pressure held on the

well was reduced.

What is. that back pressure?.
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19

A

~—120 pcunds, and tha reason for that is that Kennedy is

seeping gas to Tennecé, or to the unit, from the well agd
the line pressure is in’the‘neigﬁborhood of 120 pounds and
he doesn't have compreséion eqﬁiémentvto lower that
pressure; aad sb, until he is able Eo lower the éressure,
the vell will probsbly continue to produce in the
>neighborhood of 100 barrels a day.

In your oﬁiﬁibn} is the ‘well capable of producing top

allowable against the normal back pressure of 10 to 25

S

TICITATI LT EY T
[~ asalkrr

A

In my opinion, it is. It certainly was when it was
COmpletéd-lést January.

Is thHis an excessively highﬂback pressure, "in your
opinion?

ﬁell, for a pumping-oil well it is, yes.

And this is necessitated bj the'facﬁ that in'order to
fordé‘the gas produced into the Tenneco line, some
severalkthousand feet distant, the back‘pressure\has to;
be/kept excessively high on the well?

Yes. Without compressioh equipment, that's correct.

Do you know whether Mr. Kennedy is considering

“installation of compression eguipment? . .. .

He's considering it, ves., I don't:know when he plans to

implement it.

~ But with the installation of compression equipment to
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lower the back pressure, you feel that the 011 well da.

wcapable of producxﬂg top allowable?

A I do, yes.
-Q When you partLCLpated in the drllllng and completlon of
“the Maxwell wells, dld vou observe pressure ‘communication
;n the pool at that time? |

A Well, theitwo Maxwell wells were veéry good wells.

0 Haé.ﬁhere beeg‘a preesure éré?“ih the pool at the €ime
the Maxwell wells were”drilled?

A These wells are in the southwest quarter of Sectlon 18.

0 Do you recall that the reserv01r pressure had dropped
approrlmatelyAa hundred pounds at the time these wells
were drilled?

A I knew thar there was some hottomhole pressure taken and
that indicated that it had dropped, although I don't
believe I stated the pressures.

MR. COOLEY: No further questidns.
MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions of the

witness?

MR. KE§P§X<;TYes, I have a cowpla. b
| RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLEY:

0 bo you gpbw whéﬁher any productive teSts have been run on

your well to see. 'b~thcr Lt-iscapablé of producxng, w1th

back pressure?

A
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I haven't worked with the,well{that close."

I didn't run the test, but, yes, he did run one a short

‘time ago.

Are ygg aware that, in June and July, what your barrels |

per day production was?

Yes, I have a decline curve here, it looks llke -=
It gets 85 barrels for June and 93 for July?

Yes, tnat s about rith;

At that time you had 160 allowable, is that right?
Yes. |

And at that t1me yvou weren t sellxng anv oas, rlght9
/7

'No, I belleve the drop occurred when they started selllng

gas. 1It's possible that there was a time in there'when

we got the pumping unit going.

If I were to put on a witness who would contradict that

and say that there were no gas sales until after that
time -

I certainly.
didn't say, bUtijSt,iﬁ my conversation with Mr. Kevn ay
they had some 1ag:timg between7phg‘timg thatLthe‘Q;ll:
ceasedrto flow and that they got the well on the pu@p and

-

then when they gtarted selling gas.

~ But if your information were incorrect, this would-be

T quite convincing evidence, isn't it, that it was not

cépablo of this allowable?

MR. COOLEY: What information?

. —‘ |
A e Gy
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MR. KELLEY: Can "I conduct my Cross Examination

Pyt iin-ty |

withoﬁt being harrassed.

‘MRI~CCOLEY .+ T object to your Guestion because it's

vague .

MR. KELLEY: You can direct your remarks to the
Examiner.
- MR. STAMETS: ‘Mr. Cooley, do you h%ve an objection
to the question?

MR. COOLEY: 1I'do, and I expressed it.

0 {By Mr. Kelley) My aquestion is that if, in fact, there -
was no back pressure on this line in June or July, it
would indicate that that well was not capable of making
16072

A ‘No, that's not true. Thexe are a 1ot of things that

| could keep thé wells from pérfo¥ming up to it's
-Qapabilities, such as faulty bottbﬁhole puﬁp; déwn—timef
which is probably the case, and lqts of things.

0 Including it's'inability to maﬁe it's allowéble, that
would be one'bbssibility, wouldn't it?

A 1t would be one possibility, although it's obyiéps“frqm

‘ . G ‘
the decline curve that the well did have a coupie of bad

months there and it is comingvbACK;'ahd, also, the test

(=4

~
L84

[
1y
D
[N
[hd

- khat-Nr. Kennedyo ¥e o _me that was taken that the

well is capable of production, and I certainly know the

well was capable of producing far in excess of the currendy
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e e g . allowable when it was ’f’c_:,(‘)"riﬁ_f)f_l:e}'ij}éqrVp:éfc,fa‘u’se“’I’*did“psrsénal;y- _
"’:”“ 2 2 . work on the completion.
2 | |
a5 3] © Are you aware that the pressures under this unit have
- I 72 ’ . ,
‘i = 4 been returning because of the pressure maintenance
e &5 § project?
LG .
* i Boe sl 2. Under this particular unit?
3 i -g ‘
I T, — w1 0 ~ Yes.,
= ) _
i 8 g A Under the Tenneco Uait or this proration unit?
z = ol © "The Tenneco Unit.
T | o .
LI b : A I know that the unit forecast hasn't lived up to what was
g &= 1 estimated, but just in the last two months, < believe ‘that
2 12 ' they have been getting an increase.
3 E 8 R | :
Pls @ s, - o . And that would also probably increase the pressure in
. 3 m o° 13 ;
: B — IR ES
b ‘ Eg- your well, is that right?
w 3z 14 ~
ER £ w . ) .
LA A . It's possible, since the offset Tenneco Well hasn't been
e s i 15 ‘ |
g L : £ ¥ drilled.
50 16
3¢ |
. B 83 -9 Now, this back pressure that you say is limiting your
H Pa- Ve o e )
I el : e T S e S T T S e e e e
‘ s§ , production, this is. the same back pressure that every -
i.§ g»‘,‘, 18 . . R
i “s well in the unit is facing, isa't it?
33 19 ,
_ : ]
I ,_‘;73 ~{A I think that's right, yes.
i L, 8§y x| - . T S ;
G - - < . . ) N ‘ et [
x 21 0 * S0 it's a limitation that every one has? B
.. 0«
N [ ; 2
" . A I think that's correct, ves.
3z 22 ‘
. QE MR. KELLEY: That's all I have.
- 3 24
e :
25
-
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| i |
! 1 RECROSS EXAbIINAfIf;[QN 1~
I 2| by wr. STAMPTS- |
| o ‘ _ ?.!:3 10 - NE. ‘bugan, there is a fault line Just north of the Edna »
! 4 No. 1 Well, is that fault the northern productlve limits :

BRI - £ 76t Ehe pool? , | R e
o ) .A: 6| A At this particular time, I believe that's correct, yes, ) '
R = 71 0 Would the Keannedy well benefit by any o0il pusheq off the '

S asiow b © 8 unit to the north and east as. the pressure in -the unit.- R R
': C 3 E 9 increases? .
é 3 § 10| A If there was 0il pushed off the unit, I'm sure that in.
%

G f =)

k C" E 1 that dlrectlon he would beneflt, that's, of course, a .
: L 12  ‘suppositisn.
= Eos o

bs P o5 13 MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions?
= vs ' L
x'D ) . . 7
b 30 44 i REDIRECT EXAMINATION
by §§ -
* x BY MR. COOLEY:
; W o 15
B 3z | |
red §§ 6] Q In your opinion, will any oil be pushed off if the I.PDDU
[+ 4
=N
23 3T No. 29 is drilleg?
ey :3 .
§E 8| A If it'is drilled and is a successful well, and if the
i3 <3’ ’ . v
. o < )
by ;: 19 Tesoro Well ig put on the pump after performance as I
0 qa S
x5 :
i E: 20 think it p‘robably wil%, it is very doubtful.
223 e ¥ -
§; 21 0 What is the normal method of protectxng against lease-line
[ .z
- %0
b P dralnaqe and ownerships, ien't if o drily an cffset weli? )
— - §£ 22
L2 3 2 .
» 2|9 With equal allowable?
Ve &
C b 2|l A That would be my opivion. ... . e e
¢ ' :
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MR. STAMETS: 1If there are no further -questions of

Do you have any other witnegses?

MR. COOLEY: No.

MR. KELLEY: Well, I renew my:motion to dismigs. 1
think the witness here is much more qualified than I am, but
513 testimony in this case is reduced to the same kind of

testimony that I would give. ‘There is no showing of any change

1y thie situatzaa;tﬁnxs,xs 4 Situation that was geared right

£rom the beginning, that they coulqd see right down the road and|

- the whole purpose of a pPressure maintenance progect is to be

able to trap the 011 as it goes by, and I submlt thaf +h1s case
is a substitute for an appeal and should be dlsmlssed.

MR. COOLEY: As I‘have already expresged the vefy
obvious change of circumstance, énd tHat is that.the Tesoro to
the west of this well, which I have stated creates a 120 -foot
buffer zone between the unit and- the Kennedy well, is still not

in the unit, but it is proposed, and this i8 an extreme change

of circumstances as it congtitutes hal? of the"diféét"dféihgéé

that we are speaklng of.

MR KELLEY: The application is not directed against

l'

tha o

'in the unlu, they are askina that the unit rules be changed,

the un1t rules were set out and this particular unit is a

member of the unlt, ratified it and he was present when this

e30rs Well. Thav are-nol asking that it no€ be included
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5

happy

hearing was held.

MR. STAMETS: The applicagion is for total éhange
of the unit rules, not in this one particular instance, £ut
over the entire length and breadth of the unit.

MR. COOLEY: 1It's within the power of the Commission
{;é:tainly, to qrant»less than what is applied for. “It‘é very -
obvious what we are asking. We are ask;né for the BSK Edﬁa No.

» . . . . X, . . s
1 Well, if the Commission, in it's wisdom, sees fit to limit

the productivity of offset wells to this well; and we would be

oS

to limit our application to that.

| MR, KELLEY: That, of~course, iéﬁ't the point. Thesq
wells wéfe in existence at the time the ﬁﬁi£ riles ‘were ‘set up
and he dida't dbject to i% at the time.

MR. COOLEY: The Tesoro Well

wasn't in gxiSteﬁée, anq
it was not contemplated as being included in tﬁe‘unit, was not
described as a part of the unit in éhe-order in Question. The‘
order in question will havéito be amended to inc¢lude the Tesoro
adreaqe. |

MR. STAMETS : Whét ve are dealing with here is the

protection of correlative rights, is that correct?

MR. COOLEY: Correct. That's all that's at issue

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Kelley} I'm going to overrule your
motion for dismissal and would appreciate testimony showing the

approval of those wells and the approval of two allowables will

4




' -  race 12 , l
; - Y _.._______\"‘—\\ ’ M\_\' &.\’ —— e e oo ,,‘;‘-v———w'-‘ B
' :3 1| not be harmful to Correlative rights. ‘ :
et . KELLEY: ag I, understand it, tpe case is now : :
- _ 3. limited to the transfer of allowables and 1,320 feet Lsing the
i 4| allowable on that area? '
- o 5 MR. STAMETS : Yes, thne only thing under question at
R oot . B NS
L 33 s
- o e
T the time.
. Do N 6
SIR _E
5 3 s B - - » ~
_ ; ? o 8/ a witness, having beepn first quly SWOrn according to law, upon
fg t i Q ’ ' : -
SR i e 9 his ocath, tegej fied as follows : —
;T ;rg od s G
L 10| - - DIRECT examznanion
» & " :'"E,l§. - ) R R i : : ’ -
wE e i 1 11 | BY MR. KkELLEY:
o s, - \‘*N
5 {g 121 0 Wbuldﬂyou state your name ang Position ang employer,
ES ‘ i 3 L 3 ' : i ) .
3 ‘- - s < .. e
e @D o3 13 Pleasaz
o = o s
i x o : caa ’ C . -
5{% £9 14|14 My name is William E. Babyak, I'ma Petroleum Engineer
5 il 15| ' emploved by Tenneco 041 Company,
o W
- B 2 Z . M
P o . i - - < . .
aia L3 TR And you have Previously beep qualified as an expert
20
- pe [N 3
‘ . 2 . , - . . i
g N 23 17 _ Witness in that field before this Commission?
g g < N
;:@ ( $° | A Yes, 1 have,
o, IE a9 ‘ . e e
;‘a ;: 19 MR. KELLEY: Are the»witness',qualificaticns :
o3 s ,
’ x :
i%fi ia acceptabiaz -
S F: &6 ° ol £
. SR - | 22 ) . .
; E: 21 MR. STAMETS.: Mr, Kelley, 1'n Very sorrv, wa ware - . : l
“ b E .z ’ -
co fF 00 ‘ e B
;‘% oarn 3z | having 3 conversation at the head of the tabie, e
. 23 7 . _
0+
R R - MR. KELLEY: Well, 7 hag Just pointed out the witnegs
{ w b Y. .
S ] Z o ) » - ) .
P 2y 2;' had Previously qualified asg a5 expert witnesgg before thig
. [ o ¢
,: [ o E . ) sl
: ¥ 25 Commission and asked if they vweya acceptable. °
, | |
- |
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. L ‘ 1 MR, STAMETS: Would ybu review that, pl_eése.
R S —— - ) B [
- - 2| o {(By My, Xelley) You have previously qualified as an !
" B rgg 3 expert witness before :the ’»Commission?-r.f_,-.';\;;._.{v_ :
4| A Yes, I have. », = ) 4 5 »
- sl 'MR. STAMETS: The witness' qualifications are | -
. _g , 6 accept:able.~ '
. .2 . g
7 ' E _ 71 O (By Mr. Kelley) Now, can you give this Commission a :
f: § 8 brief history of the Lone Pine and the unit that we are - ,
Dome
: i OEO . 9 . concerned with here today? ' : ‘ o
f . § 0] A ' Yes. The Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Unit was formed effective 1
) ,:“ , g 14 »Ap,r;l 1, 1972. rThe rﬂa:.n purpose of forming this unit was - -
¢ % 2 12 to permit the’ forma-tion_of a gas and water pressgre ‘ :
“ &3 g ;:f: 13 maintenance project. I.n this project, we were going to o
Q‘f’ §§ 14 ‘inject gas in up-dip wells and inject produced water in o
2 . § § e » A; .
- p ‘ 'S'E 35 : | down-dip we»lls, which are :.nitiallym water prcduct;ve. Ths & o
* §§ 16 ‘project was designed‘,to restore initial bott;)mhole pressux]e '
g« W . ’ -
B ‘2 gé 17 back up to 992 pounds and recover an additional 25 per celjt
3 @ . ~ B
ﬂ §§ 18 of the o0il in-place.
R T ~
iiﬂ gi 19 . We commenced gas injection operations on April 3,
i a. :
' Lg E-:: 20 1972, and water injeétion commenced during May of 1972.
= | °Z : ‘
§; 21 | As I mentioned before, the bgas wés:' injecﬁéd -rup-dip énd
S fE . Z : o
iﬁ ‘(‘:é 22 was extended to intentionally gas out wells as it
0‘. o o o . R ! -
: ?g ”23 ~ migrated down-dip. The ultimate benefit to the reservoir
L §§ 24 | would be in higher pressures and increased production
!&3 ) 25 fates in down-dip wells.
f ;
%
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To give an indication of the success cf this

projéét}’l'd like o introduceAgxhibit 1, which

is the
current status of the Lone Pine-Dakota “bL" Unit. These

numbers are based on actual production and injection.

rgéwiogmééﬂmsee, our curremt daily production for Octabgg;
was right at about'Z,lOd barrels of oil per day. Our
gas production was about’four and a quarter million éub£¢
feet per day, water, 588 barrels, and our GOR was 2,000
to 1.

At the same time we are reinjecting five and a

half million cubic feet of gas per day and 588 barrels of

"

ur F e
3 T

u

-
)

Here, 1'd like to point out, as you can see, the gas

"injected against our gas production, we are using

considerably more gas than we are pro@ucing.‘ Our
cumuilative production for the unit,»in“herms of bérrélsf
of oil, is 1,408,000 barrels. Our gas we estimate to be
1,700,000 and water is estimated to be 600,000 barrels.
Our cumulative injection, and this would be from

April lst to November 1lst, was 933,000,000 cubic feet of
gas, and 88,000 barrels of water. Dowa at the bottom you
see that we have 16 producing weils, »

wells, two water-injecéion\wells for a total of 21 active

wells.

In addition, I might point out that we have five

inactive wells, four of which we have lost to ‘gas

gas~inijection .
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A 3 , ' B - )
o f:"?f_ 1 production. We -have essentially gassed them out already.
;H i 2 Thege were up-dip locations, very near the Gascap.
; s ;é;% ) 3 They are on the western part of the field and they had
2 f/;: s initially had .gas in the wellbore itgelf..
. ERET % 5| o Go to Exhibit Number 2.
' o = ;
* ’ ' ! ,ﬁ : %; 6| A Exhibit Number 2 is a graph which shows exactly Qhat we
‘ b E— 71 are doing. You can see this is versus time, and the top
| ; Ei ) § 8 cgff‘.e; the dashed line, the scaie right off to the right~
, 5 9 is bo{:{:omhole'pressu:":ebi-r'i térins of PSIA. |
s s % ‘10 , | ‘ As you cgn gee, to the time of unitization our
3 / :: . i 11 . pottomhole pressure was encounte?ing a stéady decline éh(:i'
b % 3 12 since thén wa have tufnéd this éicturef around. We are
S b D §§ 13 increasing bottomhole presgsure.
i Vi T Ui a -
i; } §§ 14 I would like to also stress the next curve, _which ‘is
5 ;% 15 ~ the daily oil production within thousands of barrels p;r _=
'ﬂ¥ 3 %é 16 day. You can read the scale off to the left and I t’:hinkv
‘ "] : . PR
“ L; i:;:; i? you can see after we formed the unit we did get some
: ¥ %E i - - £luch produation. this wasi mainly because we had wells
E 22 : : o :
k4 g; 19 ‘ -« being limited with one allowable. However, this was
.  a , .
' ;; ;:% 20 short-lived and we feel that we are now starting to gét
ST [ §§z; e what we tarm as a-"production kick." We are gut;qrtj.‘x‘xﬂg v'to
e o 0 ) S -
R EE 22 | ~see respons!e. We bglieve we gaw it last month and we
0+ TR . :
;g z% 23 believe we are seeing it now, based on the daily |
§ * 24 production.
25 The next curve 6:3 down, well, the two curves are
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“as production and gas injection.  The €Op curve, the

dashed line, is our gas injecﬁignf;the bottom curve is
our gas production. As.you can 59@, we are injectingv‘
considerably more than we are produéing;- R
Then, the next curve on downn shows Qhét our water
production and injection picture looks“like. ‘As you -can
see, oﬁr:wate: production is going down and this is to

be expected in this type project. We just more or less

push the water out as the pressure comes up. And, you caj

»

et A Ay
TYEeLinavicy

see From Septemuer oiij wWe WEE¥

44}
It

waterx.

And the bottom curve, as you can see here, is a
gas-oil ratio, éﬁich might be expected in this type
project, is incréasing. ;

I would like to further go on to stress that this
project is working, it ié turhing éﬁt quite well for us.

Exhibit 3 is a tabulation of production and

injection fdllow—ups, and this is for only'the time of

unitization; and essentially what this represents is a
monthly tabuiatioin of reservoir barrels produced versus
reservoir barrels injected;'and also we have means by

various reservoir calculations that we can tie the

amount of éxcess injection to-pressure increase. |

As you can see, we have the months in the first

coluimn. Our June 0il production in barrels is the next

S K A o o B R T |
IR
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———————————

colufiiif and ocur production in gas and water are the o

sext columns. As Yyou cain see, our regervoir barrels

produced, say: for October was 353,000 regervoir barxrels.
This is all the reserﬁo%x conditioiis, we've taken |
éQgrything from the surface and put it back in the
reservoir. |

our injection, inﬂterms of gas and watex, ié shown
in the ﬁext two éolumné and our yeservoir barrels
injeéted,’as QQu can see, 1s 548,000 parrels, the
difference for the month of October,.injection minus
prdéuction,“is 195,000 resexvoir parrels. This means,
very simply, we put in 195;660 barféis more'ihtb the
rgservoir than we produced. This should ryesult in a
reservoir pressure increase of 19.2 PSIA.

4Since the stars Cf‘tuis prESSure maintenance project

we have reinjected one and a quarter million ;éservoir
barrels'overhénd above what was necessary to mainéaiﬁ
reservoir pressure. And, this should accordingly édd
about 100 PSIA. TI've got 116.8 for our hottomhole
pressure( Based on actual neasuring of which we have
taken on this schedule throughout the field, this agrees
véry é1bséiy with what we have geen, with what we have
obsérvéd.‘ |

what was your original pressure?

our original pressure ia the romervoir? o

_______________————__________..——-——______________.———-—————-
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| L T e N ‘ : . E ’ B
i o ‘ -1 chﬁﬁﬁTWrn&rour,productxon in gas and water are the o
e e H - s T T T
I i 2 2 next columns. As you can see, our reservolx barreis B D )
o D . 3| produced, SaY. for October was 353,000 reserveir barrels.p . . . !
~ 4 - ) .
R . . . R L
' R 4 this is all the reservoir conditions, we've taken
¥ L S5 everything from the surface and put it back in the i '
F 42 :
& 6 reservoir. B :
lg . -
: gé 7 Our ‘injection, in terms of gas and water, is shown .
o ' ,
tg 3 in the next two columns and our reservoir barrels _ ’
9 " ‘injected, as you can see, is 548,060’5arrels, the | '
o - , |
.%g 10 difference for the month of October, injection minus - ’
- l, ci. 11 production, is 195,000 reservoir barrels. This means, o
S 12| very simply, we put in 195,000 parrels more into the ’ _ o B
= -
LA 1 o =, ) ) o . .
e ég 92 13 reservoir than we produced. This should result in a ' .
: i ol O . .. i :
¥ 2y 14 reservoir pressure increase of 19.2 “PSIA. .
R zx ‘ .
: zz . S e s A . « ;"" » B
B §§ 15 | Since the start of this pressure maintenance project -
. % o :
- «u . R . ;
S ¥3 16 we have reinjected one and a quarter million reseyvolxy Co
o« o ’
: ou : .
R -] . - % . N
j,%g 23 17 . parrels over and above what was necessary to maintain . .
O ] o R M
L 4 . 4
" Eé 18 reseyvoir pressure. And, this should acqordihgly add :
L ?q < : S\
i ] . i
v s 19 about 100 PSIA. I've qot 116.8 for our bottomhole
19
; %o - . ! . - :
f%ﬁ g 20 pressure. pased on actual measuring of which we have _ .
5 ° % ‘ S
x @ ) ‘
g2 2 taken on this scheduls throughout the field, this agrees
I R &3 - :
LW XY very closely with what we nave seen, With what we have
i o |
.4 - - .
i’ ;E 23 observgd. ' - o . .
z 5 _ . ‘
. g’ 2| © What was your original pressure?
- N1 e A ER R — Y e i
4 51 B Our original pressure in the reservoir?
-

o

P
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: 1 Q Yes.
o 2l A was 992 PSI.
s O o) And what did you calculate it to be -bunilt.up ta now? —
4| a At the start of the pressure maintenance project we
. ' e ' ' . ’ : .
: ' v : 5 estimated our bottomhole pressure was about 685 PSI and : ,
7 U % : 6 we are to 785, approximately 100 pounds. ' |
3 t' ) o . » . )
: E TV 0 The object of the project is to bring it back to
e 8 | o ; .
e Pyt 81 original pressures, is that right?
Y 2’,‘ E B .
R AP e ehiat wHat
SF % 0] 0 And is that what you have been experiencing?
S
,_ : g = 1| A  Yes.
T &é = - 1210 What about Mr. Kennedy's wells,; what effect doess that =
%: . 8 ;3 13 . 5
; = o:f ! have?
: - 5;
;5’: I 14| A Exhibit 4 is a tabulation showing what Mr. Kennedy's
P o u ' : :
S z3s o - .
. g.’; 15 gas sales to the unit have been and these have been
i o .
: o ;
b ‘?:E; 16 converted to reservoir barrels. This ;volume hasgs been )
& U .
" 3 QD .
: ‘ :§ 17 sold to the unit and reinjected.
b2 .o
2« - .
(4 I 18 As you can see, h2's only been selling gas to the
2% ' £ . _
o o . P
C b %g 19 - unit for three months. The Mcf gas sales in August were
Z I N
T Se .
: E g% 20 586, in September were 300, and in October were 91 Mcf.
2 2 <
. xn .
- 25 21 As of the lst of November, he had only sold the unit
A EE 2z - ..077 Mcf gas, not quite a miXlion cubic feets ™ T
QF
i Jn B . ’ .
. s o 23 The next column is gas and oil in terms of the
z by Z° , - L : . ‘ o
. s 24 ~ resexvoir. We have come up with resexvoir barrels
) bee 25 injected and this is for gas from Mr. Kennedy's tract.
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"AS you .can see, in August we have 2,051 barrels and in

September, 999 and in October, 292 for a total reinjectiof

of 3,342 barréls;

The next column is Mr. Keanedy's oil sales. ‘I'
noted that in October we didn't know his sales, we assume
a hﬁﬁdréd’ﬁarrels a day, 31 days, 3)100 barrels'for the

month of October. As you can sée,_he has produced

8,744 barrels August through October.

The next column is Bo, which is the o0il performance
volume figure.

The next column is reservoir barrels produced. And,

‘as you can see, in August he produced 4,115 barrels, in

September, 4,634, iﬁ40ctober,,4,832 for a total of
13,585 barrels.

Now, the difference between theigas that Mr. Kehnedy
has éﬁbéliéd to the unit and we are injecting and the
voidage which he is responsible for is shown in the last
column. This is what we would call net voidage in the
reservoir and in the three months he has>resultéd‘in a
net voi&ége for this tract in excess of lp,OOO reservoir
b;rre;s.

;at this points’up is that while the unit is

“injecting more reservoir barrels than it's producing,

Mr. Kennedy is offsetting the unit and being net voidage

for the unit.
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“1s there any doubt in your mind that he Wasfﬁot'Sellinq

gas guring that period?

AL cnat time h® ©ad arrears £xol a no-flarind ordex.

10n§inq your pressure build

”yYes,mhe”is! and I would. also 1ike- to strggé that April

through July that Qﬁiléfﬁrifﬁéﬁuedy~was_not scllinq the

unit any gas(~I nave not calculated what the reservoirw

barrel yoidage isy buh*itfs still @ yoidage .

in the period through July?
Yes.
No doubt whatsoever in my mind.

'Wbat'was he-dding with that gas?

go there was no back>prc§§ﬁr€?”
Right.

Would you agree with Mr. pugan's contention that Ehis

well is capable of peind 4 top-allowable well at the

o e .
presgﬁt time s except'ror that pack pressure?

no, 1 wouldn't-
Would you aqree with his contention that the fault that i

immediatcly porth is an affective parxieXr to keep him

#vom having 2 full 80-acre production?

Now, have you made a calculation of the oil that would"be

i

'~a§der»g;g;ﬁéﬁﬁ§é"‘= tract?

% S0

based on 168¥acr§Afeé£TT=v--if‘;,‘kﬂ-~r+

1 have.

s
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‘ 0 Do you have an thlblt marked for thatz
_gi ;5 V?;: —Now,-handing-yoi Wnat has been marked as Exhiblt 4»a
| o §§ 3 would you explaln how you xeached your calculatloni
;’ n I a Yes. | |
%% 51 o And what your_calculation is.
ég 6| a - We "have calculated based on our geologlc evxdence, that -
.ggy ‘? there are 168 net oil-acre feet under the Kennedy tract.
’§§ 8 Now, ut11121ng the same parmeablllty material a§
EE i 9 ‘were used for the unit, as far as §6rbsity, watér
.g? 10 satﬁratign, and so fbrth, we have'ascertained that by
i 1 the 168-acre 'fe'et, the 'Kennedy tract has recove“xfed‘
':g 3 !? 24,142 >}.-azy‘éls', or 30 per cent.of 01.1 in-place under that
g §§ .13 tract, asvr‘ecoverable Phase 1 oil. In additiox_;, Xecoverat
x © .
§§ 14" PhaséffI oii} anoéhér»25 per cené;'is 20,118 barrelsg.
; ,gg 15 Therse fore, theitoﬁél ultimate recovery from the Kennedy
: o : ‘
?‘ cgg 16 tract, based on thié, is 44,260 barrels.
¥ 2.
5§££ gg 17| o Now, what is hlS productlon £6 date?
éif gg 8] A His cumulative productlon to date, as of the 1st of
51&% g; 19 November, we estimate to be 32,238 barrels. In terms of
i 3
;;é; %g 20 pPrimary recdvery, he has already recovered 133 ang a half
ééﬁﬁ .§g~ 21 per.cent of hiis primary oil. In terms of total o0il |
LI %0 ,
: ks 35 22 recovered undéf his tract, he has al%eady recovered 72.8
- ar ’
.;éj gg 23 pPer cent of his oil in—blace.
- - é;;;fg figT :54:;2 ;Réféifi ng-to Lxhlblt Number 5, how does thig compare to
N 2 ; ,
& 25

I
b

the unit? . v . » :
\‘\M

pl.e
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A Exhibit 5 is a comparison of the Kennedy tract performancp .

ol

 'Qi£g-éﬁéwibgémbiﬁ;fbékbta“"n",jﬁit. ‘The first column

refersrto the unit, the second column to the Kennedy
tract. - ”

AReCoverable Phase I for ;he~unﬁt'is 3,180}006
béffeis of 0il. Recoverable Phase II is 2,650,000
barrels, for a total‘ultiméte recovery of‘5,830;bb0
barrels of oil. The cumulative wnit prbduction as of
the 1lst pf:November was 1,408,517 barrels of oil. The
unit has fec;vered<44.3 per cent of it's primary
recovery, uﬁder it's tréct,'fOr itfs net acre feet, while
Mr. Kennedy has recovered 133.5 per cent of his primary
oil. The percentage of toﬁal recovery of the unit is
24.2 per cent;of the oil underlying it while Mr. Kehnedy
has reCoveréd 72.8 per gént of théfqiL undér1ying his
tract.

This clearly showsfthat the Kennedy oil is
out-performing the uniF}and if this is 6ccurring, then thgd
unit definitely is n5£ draining Mr. Kennedy, to the

contrary, the 'unit is be;hg drained by Mr. Kennedy.

| @ “Now, Ehe parameters that you have based €his analysis on,| " -

were the ones that were used to setup the unit, isn't thaﬂ
correct?

A Yegs.

0] And Mr. Kenhedy is a member of that unit, both as a.working—\




PAGE
v / PRt
Y and“ﬁhe5ééf¥1déi‘gf-qhe,owne;?_ .
YPS - ’ . ) » T \ .
" ¢nen they GouLaT

ge parametérs are correct,

1 330 feet outs wouldnltt

And if tho
equally apply to 2 wel idelthevunit,

ik?
Yes.
is there any reason £hat you kxnow of why those parameters

to the Kennedy well?

would not apply .

No. |
....... importance to the success of this unikt to
have the right to transfer'alldwabl‘s,rwﬁy je that so

important?
Weil, just owing to the nature é%'the pr?ssqre maintenanc
project, éhevfacts thaﬁ we weré.injecting gashﬁpwdip and
}the fadt that*we aré puéhing'éil dOWh;Gip, we should?have”A
roduce ¢his oil beﬁore it bypasses our

the abiiity to p

uctive wells.
how

down-4dip prod
icular,well,

£ shows a part

19\ offective it has been?

RRPE-cN -r}" . - . i i -
' 2 Yes. We'have Eihlbxtmélkgid 1ike to point out that this
Pine—Dakota'"D" Unit

5

is a monthly’well test for the LORS
Well No. 51 and this is one well which we have seen _ \

regponse in.
e well test for

All right. As you can see€r ourr;ﬁn
this well was about 140 barrelé;of oil pex aavy «

by Octsgéﬁuwﬂ o




: i PAGE 44
i b 1 this well was up to about 360 barrels of oil per aay. — =
I g, 2 We have seen around a 200 barrel of o0il per day' increase
£ = ~
e ' 9} 3 in this well.
: “’/5 ’g,:“ 4l Now , if this well could not produce’ this oil, it
S %} s would either bypass the wellbore and would have to be
_; 6 recovered further on down-dip.
= 7 MR. STAMETS: What's the location of Well No. 217
= .
O = 1] ) i .
o 8 THE WITNESS: It 1s 1n the southwest gquartel of
g o | Section 1i8.
'53 10 0 (By Mr. Kelley) Al)l right. Now, &0 you expect that thié
D _ ,
E _ 11 oil will aventually, the oil that you are puahingf will
> : | -
% " 2 sventually reach the proposed well?
& . | vos -
D oS 13 A esS.
-3 14 Q would you expect that the proposed well would be able to
z X .
w'n ) _ )
Z% ‘5’ produce, say, 160 barrels, a regular allowable?
2z o
g . - .
Lk :‘é 16 A You mean as soon as we drill the well? No, I don't
Vi o | .
i [ 4 . <
H W . ’ ’ .
fi : ‘ §3 17 anticipate -it would make 160 barrels.
EI O L=} :
. :q ; G -
§3' 18 0 Put you do feel that it will eventually be, able to produce
E. 5t
ot S E0 .
T ?): 193 more than it's allqy_«wable?
: 03 -
Coga “e | A Yes.
3z o - .
- . o 2
§; 2 0 And that will be strictly from response? )
g &
B S o ;:.;3‘, .‘_!:q_d:, L
; ; 22 T R T R e = S O
at 23 0 And if it is not allowed to produce all the oil that comes
£ g
o EER to the wellbore, what will happen to that oil?
” , 25 A fhe ‘0il will bypass the wellbore and it could conceivably
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probably ., will move on to “the Kennedy tract.
Now, in your opiniod,mw6ﬁlﬁ”fhé’qrantingfof;his

"

YN

;f;:é@gyiéatidi'ofjﬂr; kennedy to limit your transfer of

allowables and to’l;gi£ ££é7production rate
of this unit have any-adverse effect on the unit?

Yes, I feel”thét it would.  As ilsaid be fore, the
étrﬁcture of the project is such as to_phsh‘oil 66Wn-dipi
Tf we couldn't recover it wh;neVér'the resﬁonse took
.place, then it would cause us tonrill additibnéi wellé
down-dip. | R

what actual - effec; will it have on thé unit, as ‘far as

your ability To Egansfer;;éllbwa?le?

The rule, as asked for, wouldwtake‘away aéproxihételf'sov
per cené“of,the Uniit Area, as far as tnéhsfer of
: - ,
allowable is concerned.
And how manyﬁbffset operators are there?
Right now there are two, Tegoro and Kennedy: and Tesorod
has agreed to come into the unit. |
And the rule, as presently stated, does that limit you
in any way as far as the area that you can transfer

al;owablesvin?

e pule as it s now? ;
Yes.

N
NO .

on the edges -

e

qow, would the granting of this application, in your
2 s
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_no one is going to be able to produce some of the oil

" Well, as I've said, the oil would bypass these wells and

- No.

Were Exhibits 1 through 6 prepared by you ‘or underxr yohr
 Yes, they were.

the exhibits at this time..

opiniOh,'have the effect of causing waste and‘meaﬁfﬁhét

‘that you are ariving-by this pressure maintenance projectp

Yes.

can you explain how that would happen? *

we would have to 'go further down-dip past the wells
where we can recover it whenever we get the pressure

response, and therefore, drill what are now uannecessary

wells.
S0, the Sniy effegi tiiat tha- application will have, then, |

would be to hurt the whole unit, cause waste of oil, bhut

allow Mr. Kenhedy to produde Some of your oil, is that
correct?

Yes.

Do you see that the apélication; that the fules as
preéently designed, are'going to advefsély affect Mr.

Kennedy's right to produce the. ‘'0il under his tract?

supervision?

MR. KELLEY: "I would move for the introductiénféf

' MR. STAMETS: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 6
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- wil
this witness.

BY MR. STAMETS:

1 be admitted into evidence.

|

MR. KELLEY: I have no further Direct Examination of

CROSS EXAMINATION

o
Y

“think Mr. Dugan testified to the fact that there is

Mr. Bab?ak, just to say. for instance, you had made a
mistake here and actually there was twice as much oil

under the Kennedy tract as you have calculated, going

e ieb 214

4hibhit 5, the Kennedy tract would still have.

&)

reéoveredwa greater percentage of the oil in-place than
the unit has up to this time? |

Yes, I've céiculated that the Kemnedy tract would require
gomewhat in excess of three times the acrz feet which we
can give it, geoiégicailygfto be on a par with the unitQ
Can you conceive of any set of circumstances where oil
wéuld be drained from the Kennedy tract to the unit tract?

No, I don't, for the simple reason that our wells, I

excellent communication in this reservoir and if our
wells are affected by this pressure maintenance project,

the Kennedy wéll will also be affected by this in a

positive manner.
Is it possible that oil moving down-4aip past the

productive well could be wasted and lost in the reservoir?

1€ is possible, vasv oo
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MR. STAMETS: Are fheré other quésﬁions of the
witnegs? | | -
MR. COOLEY : 'Yes, please, Mr. Examin®r.
CROSS EXAMINATION

' BY MR. COOLEY:

0 Mr. Babyak the basic d!sagreemeut w1th respect to . how
many productlve acres of feet of o0il there is under the
Kennedy tractfis the very reason why Mr. Keﬁhedy has not-
joined the ﬁnit, is it not?

A I do not know what.th? reason is.

”é ' Has ﬁé:édViééd‘Qgﬁf'ééﬁbéﬁy by iet;er ﬁofthi§>;ffeé£, ﬁét:
once, but geveral times? |

A Mr. Kennédy in the letter tﬁat I read just said that hé
thought that hg could recover more dil‘by not‘cominq into
the unit.

0 Are you saylng that he ‘has never. adVLSed your company -that
he has a ba51c disagreement with the number of productlve
oxl—acre feet under the BSK Edna Well, do-you deny that°

A Not to my kndwledge, I have never geen any corfesponaence
to that effsct. |

0 In your opinion, has the BSK Edna No. 1 Well been affected
at all by vour presgure maintendnce project o dEte?

A e have some evidence €hat while pressure is not lncreasln;;w”&!
in the gbueral area, the eastern portlon of the reservoir,
we have some evidence to indicate that it is not decreasin




K:

y; meier & mc cormic

dearnle

PAGE 4 9
f; rritﬁ}s_ﬁgiﬁgAmaintained to a degree, and this is based
2| on the 1ascpressurcsurw,-: im the Lone Pine-Dakota |
3 "D"'Unit Well No. 2, whiﬁh is a shut—i; gas-injection
4 well. We saw a pressure increase in that‘wellﬁpre during
s our last pressure gurvey. /
6 b Well, do you think there is any beneficial effect that hap
7 peen realized by the>BSk No. 1 Well to date?
vs A To date, no.
91 O _where is your néarest injection‘well to the,BéK Edna?
10| A Are you asking water injection or g;s injection?
“iid e -BRY igjecﬁion;‘ - i
121 A I believe’tﬁat the Lone Pine-Dakota “DFAﬁﬁif N6.717.Q;;7i—
13 a watef—fnjéction’well directly%gouth of the well in
14 ‘questioﬂ;v_ / |
15| © vLocéte that well, pleasé. |
16| A That well is in Secﬁion 17.
7| @ %hat's in the northwest quérﬁervof the southweét quarter
1§A of Section 172
19| A Yes. ! N
201t 9 Now, where is your neafést gas—-injection wéll?
21 | A »dﬁr néérést<§és?inj36tioh1weil is in the southeast
2 cq;ner of Section 12, Range 9 vest. It>would be the
- Lone Pine-Dakota D" Unit No.
ul® m%ﬁ;%;émigwég;wééﬂggégéiméaéggér of hhéﬂébuthéést'dﬁéféer”"~~ e
25 of 122
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PAGE 50
' 1| A Yes, sir.
o 2|l ¢ ' Now, whers are your other gas-injection wells?
) — ‘3| A Okay. Right south in Section 13 we have the-Lone Pine= = -
4 bakota "D" Unit No. 12 aand 14, and those are both
s gﬁ - 8 situated in the northeast corner of Section 13, 12 and
¢ : - : : '
- A 6 14.
b &= 7] © Are those the only three gas-injection wells at the
_ : , . , -
(o]
© 8 , present time?
od 9| A Those are the only three gas—-injection wells at present.
D 10| O How far distant are they from the BSK Edha No. 1?
m . - i
'Ei 1] A I believe you can see from the map that they are a little
-
fg/n 12 over a mile, mile and a quarter, from the BSK Edna.
ST DT N R , - e o
3 =, P . S g ) ' . :
%g 9¢ 13 |- © Now, is it down-dip all the way from those wells to the
H o
CEVC 44 BSK Edna?
T X
[
zZZ - .
G 15| A - Yes, sir.
3= : : .
i3 461 © And it was your testimony that the purpose of this
0O x -
7 g 2 u N . . . : .
4 §§ 17 gas  injection was to push the oil down-dip, is that ' .w
1 . 0 .
oo gy |
¢ §S 18] correct? :
£ P
B 5 u ¥ :
zg.g' 19 A Correct.‘
| & 5 g0 © How many producing wellg does the unit have to intercept
R 24 o P <
i . [ X e L
o §1 21 that oil before it would reach the BSK Edna?
g . Z '
Lob %o
L3 .t - A Trn Fhat+ area wa hauva thraoa oy b CA-in&“ noo tha Maoees W11, z . . .
e ra V7 3 TET O TR T T T T s esRe TR e FoUAS M AR ARt T Y e
-~ o , ' o
2 ez 23 @ Well, in the northwest quarter of Section 18, would you
ER 2o )
. 25 g RS ' L, e e i
S o 24 consider either of -those wells to be intercepting wells?
cofs S ‘ : - ' ~
Tl : b 28 ~There ig . a-well in the-northwest, is-there-not? - -
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--The_Na. 1, vou are-refeyring"

o}
«f
g
3

Yes, is that a producing welli?

Yes?_it is.

Has it enjoined any benefits from gas injection tp'date?j
Yes,’thé'bottomhole*pressure has come up over 120 pounds
in that well.

Now, the well to which yoﬁxreferred.as the -No. 21 Well

in the southweét qrarter of 18 has had 200 barrels increas

in productivity. you testified?

- is a southeaéierly_effgctfpcqurring?

Yes, we have seen some respoiise in certain weils such as
the Lone Pine~Dak0ta "D' No. 23 in the SOuth halffbf_
Section 13. I believe thag well»weht fronm a-pumpihg
status to a flbwing status just on the basis &f increased
bottomhole pressure.

In 13?

In Sectidnvlﬁ,‘yes, the Lone Pine No. 23. And there has

" been one other well gone from a pumping to a flowing

status, but right at this time I can't think of what the
number 1is. ' S
Mr. BébYék, getting back to my question about the number

"%mﬁ§iﬁq“§u3hbd“t6vthewnoztﬁéast,h“pthehga.—injggt;gg;yglls,

would not the wells in the southwest quarter of Section 7




S, - A 52
: i be interéeption wells, so to speak? - Would they intercépt
- C‘f < -~ ’
L2 . 25 - any oil being driven to that direction?.
e . . . ’
e ] ,
- gg 3 A We do have Fault C, separating the eastern portion of
. 4] the regervoir from these wells;'however, we have proven
2%5 . 5 . in previous testimony that thére is pressure communicatiozn
& _ ,
fere - - - - B oy “\ e -
N~ 6] - in this area across Fault C. So the status of the
&
EE 7 ‘No. 4 and the No. 6 Wells in that unit, right now, are
= , J _
tg 8 that one well is completely gassed-out and the other well]
Ei 9| is producing about. 15 barrels a day. ;
| 5y ! : t
f%%" 10} 0 Is that because of gas injection?.
‘EE 11| a “Yes.
= - 12| 0 ©  All right. Let's move on to the southeast quarter of
- 2 A : v
8 ;3 13 Section 7 |
09 N _Section 7.
= iE ~ - |
g xy 14| A Okay. The No. 7 Well will definitely shield, or catch,
b W W -
by z3 . : .
5 vu 18 o0il going in that direction; the No. 3 Well is another
= 2.2 . ..
¥ g . - . ot .
& Ko E . . : . - - e
£ 53 16 well that is producing nothing right now with a very
¥ . g & N
~ ou '
5 £ .83 - R S . e . 5 a . .
gg* §g 17 high gas-oil ratio and it's not making a surprising
~ & e - v ‘
é § gE 18] amount of oil.
7 L 3
P _
o e Eg 19] © But nonetheless it would be an interception well, would
~ ¢4 ‘Ei’ - R T »
2% iy w it motz.
L o '
;{} 22 21t A Well, as I stated, it's already gone to high gas-oil
3 : . Z - : . .. .
: R oo - - - s : L
[t :5 22 ratio, so it's making some oil.
: o 3c o ’
o R TEE g T DO you cexpect it-to make more 0il?
L §£ . .
. a 24| A > No, I would expect it to gas-out.
= 28| ©  Well, will this movement change any?
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1y a NG, it's just a movenment down-dip, a pisto;:zike - ’

2 o displacement down structure. -

3| 9. ~But that qééﬁithen, gpﬁéréﬁiiy'ha3i§rqésed'Fault c? ’ -
4| A Yes. I have stated théﬁ'Fault C is not a seél;nébéffie;‘~A“tAfAr»i
5 as far as pressure communication is concexrned.

6l o What'aﬁout the wel;srin the squthwest quarter of section 7. ’
7 | are the? interception wells, the 4 and tﬁe 6? ’ - V ;;

81 A I previdusly stated that one€ of those wells 1is completely o
5 ’gasseé;éut and the other one is;ét‘a high gas-oil ratio, .
10 making about 15 barrels sf oil. 1
ni{o what about the wells in the northeast quarter of section - '
12 18, the No. 10 and 162 | | "'

RPEE I U __1f’we“gc,o;_£he‘supposition;that the gas moves down in A —

14 ‘ a piston-like mannexr, those weilévéill ﬁdt:bibék;bil

15 from the Edna No. 1; they are not in a direct line with

16| - the piéton—like displacement in that direction.

17| @ - Have you experienced any increase in production ox any

.18 xind of kick in 10 or 167?

10| A 10 may be in the process of going pack to a flowing

20 | status, we haven't put it there yet, it will flow;

2;4 nowavey, the rates are so slow o@ing to this pack pressurg

21 that we keeé it on. 4

A .

23| © You have reaiized’a veneficial effect,_éhén?

24| B Yes. ;

2; ) Then}fYOﬁr‘aSSumpticr nat the piston-like effect is

e T
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iy in a divect line is not corredt“iﬁ that particular . . . .
2 instance, is it? \
3| A why wouldn't it be? -~
4. Q Well, has the 10 been completely byﬁassed py the fact of '~
3 the gas iijection ox not?
6| A As I say,»to the best of my knowledge, we'afe startihélto
7 . gee a response. ‘ | w
gl © Then, would it“no£ e reasonable to assume that if you
9 o got a response that it would also be an interceptién for
10 any oil\ﬁeinq swept ﬁo the northeast?
1l A wéli,'ﬁhé¥oil %éﬁiu e swept down-dip and from,this{@ellﬁ
12 it would bg swept in a northeastern direction, iﬁ would
13 pe swept from the 10 to the 16. The oil Q;hld bve swept
14 in that directiOn. | .
'15\ Q0 =~ What about the oil betﬁéen injection wellsg in the 10, if
16 it swept to the 10?2 | ‘
11k A We anticipate that it will be.
>18 0 All right. So. then,-yoﬁ would classify it as an
19! “interceétion well, wouldn't you?
gl o Ifmrassqm}§g7§§§? 0il is beiny swept in the
21 northeasterly direction froﬁr£hélﬁ££éédq$é—ih5éé£iéhVWéiié" SR
- ‘t; as per your testimony, is that incoxrect?
25 A No. | ) :
24 0 What I'm‘gettihg at is what wellé are in the unit that;are
25>' ‘ available to intercept this oil that's being swept to the
l R , B
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o

. to the east right in the direction of the Edna Well, I

' which are those?

‘Now, in your proposal to the operators of the Lone Pine-

northeést ahaA£ﬁ5£Téuﬁﬁ;#“§§ are after?
As I have stated previously, the Hénson 2 Well would
aefinite;y intercept oil.

The oil, then, flows to the injection wells and go
northeast?

From the gas-injection wells, if we takeka gtraight line

definitely get oil pribr to getting to the Edna Well.

The LP No. 7.

Whére is this?
That's in Seééion 7.
All right.

The No. 1, whichmis in Section 8} the Tesoro No. 22,
directly offsetting’it wbuid have a response right prior
to ;he Edna; ana. of ébufSe, our Lone Pine 29 would get-a
response a£ approximately the same time the Edna did.
Well, if the oil ig moving in that direction, it would
get'a response béf;fe?;' |

slightly, it's about a foot ox two qp-dip of it; but
then, you have £o:re§§ll.that this ;eli-wuuld evéntually

gas-out and that the 0il would bypass it to tne Edna weil

Dakota "p" Unit, with respect to drilling the LPDDU No.

e

e e i

can see four wells, including the Tesoro Well, which would

—_1 | : '
TN, L
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T PAGE 56 /
" ) $ 1 29, was there any refarence of the possa.b:.l:.ty of
“ g ;2 converting that wall 1nto a water—lnjectlon well?
: 8:% o 3 -A Yes, there was .
E‘f “:) 4 0 What was the’ puvrpose of that, if it ever became necessaryp
X :ii 5| A The purpoSe of it, as a unit operator we are 'ob.l:.i.?gatyed
a &3
) f_‘ ; 6 : by terms of the unit Agreemeut to protect the unlt
?i“ fE-j 7 _ agaz.nst drainage and if we felt that the LPDDU No. 29,
§ 8 as a producer, was not adequately protect:.ng the unit —
r“ uEb' -] against drainage -- and by dralnage, I mean the Edna
| ii % 10 ~ Well -- we did say in the letter that we would convert
i“‘” E~ 1 it to water injection.
&g ,
; %8 121 .0 Now, how would this physically occur, how would thiS’ ,
e C . -
é §§ i3 ‘Treate protection for you?
$ X © A
: gg 4| A Well, essentially what we would do, whenever we put ‘
N S oo P
- it s water in there is we would effectively shut off the
-t o i . _
- 55 16 Edna Well from drainage, we would probably water it out. ‘
og
!‘ ';'g 7] © This would create a water barrier between the Edna and thé :
i . 0 . )
, %f 18 rest of the reservoir, is that correct? , &
vl 23 PR | |
i’; g; 0] A Yes. : I
!‘f g,:: 201 Q And this i_s definitely in your mind? - N I
e 2 < L
E . §; 2i A - No, lt‘s not defna.tely J.n .our mind, - R
! t < Z N .
- : ;.. ‘:*; 22 0 It was deflnltelv contemplated at the time of the
(] s
: i,_ %% 23 proposed drilling of this well?
- o0
| §§ 24 A I think the letter stated that while we do not see the
_ - ) 5 :wécass;ty for this at this time, we said in the letterrth t
N




pe]

L
S

iar & me cormick

dearniley, mei

MEXICO 87103

0G.e PO, BOX 1092 (PHONE zas-soou,m,a'uqutnouz. NEW

209 siMMS Bl

o8

BANK BLDG. tAsToAu‘auqutnqut‘ NEW MEXICO BT}

1216 FIRl

BT, NATIONAL

B

we felt~;hat“xhefpgge pine 2°

agequately protect the unit; howeve

it.

the unit propos

represented that no additio

reserves added

, as a

‘Now, in ybur letter to . the producer

ing a seo;ooo;oo exp

to the mﬁt,bm:ﬂm

2y, W would monitor——

producer s

s and the operatoxs in

anditure , - YOU

nal oil would e discovered or

¢ it would protect

5,000 bargels that would otherwise be

That's exactly right.

And at the Eime

arilling of thi

you made this propo

g well gt this offse

yight?

saly you feltbt thatbthe

t 10caﬁidn would

adequately protect the unit against the pSK Edna NO. 1

Well?

Yes.

put failind in

this. you could nake

was protected Ly injectiﬁg water in

Yes.
And you are still of that opinion roday?

Yes, sir.

go, this is the

: gperat(_)r 'pro teC

that you arill offset we

Yes.

put un

normal e thod BY wh

sure that the unit

to that well?

ich an offset

ts himself againét drainage ig it not,

11s?

dey the normal situtations, thoudgh offset,wells in
S . \ !

e
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T

haven 't seen the October report, was, 1T bélieve

adproféééd"podl have the same allowable, do they not?
in’a~norﬁal.si€hétion.

Yeé, have offset protéction, leasenliné protection, "in
a pool where there is diverse ownership, you've
testified that the normal way of protection is an offset
wéil, is that right?

Yes. |

And that under normal situations, those offset wells woul
have;tﬁé game allowable, would they not?
iéhtifbut’ﬁ%egefare,ﬁot ﬁqrmal cqg@iﬁions here:

But the unit can be protected from arainage-by the éékﬁ
Edna by injeétiqn of water into:théJLPDDU 29?

Yes, that would form an efféctiVe barxrrier.

You said youxr average GOR for Ehe’unit is approkimately
2,000 to 1, is ¢hat correct?

Yes. : ‘

what's been the;producing COR for the Kennedy well during
the past three mohths during which you purchased gas?

The report, as I've seen turned into the State, and I

GOR, which was turned in.

That's based on the gas which you purchased, is it not?

No, it's not.

 Wwill you multiply it out?

=]

300 GOR at 100 barréis”é>aéy, aithough 30,000 cubic feetl
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li of gas Per 30 days would he 900 McE and last.month we

only purchased 98). Mcf, so it would not be pora out.

SO, either there is ap error ia the amount of gas that
you pufchased, or the GOR is verv: very 1ow in October?

Right, OY there may be gome flarinq’bcburrihg.

‘is any violation of Commission fules with ;egpect.td
‘No.

. No. 1 Well is marqiégi. Have‘ng.tested this well?
vﬁdt capable of prodﬁcihQ’the ailé§wiié?

"allowable.

“7$pis is judging Mr. Kgnnedy's operations py our Own.

put on vhe pump?’

Well, you are not testif“xngmthat to your knowledge theiq

flaring. you ao not intend toiimply that?
Now, you've testified that you think‘éhat the BSK 1rdna

No, 1 diad aot say that it was marginal, T think.

No, I do not think it is capable of producing the

And on what do you hase this?
1 bhase thét primarily on JunéénddﬁiyﬁﬁfbﬁuCEiéﬁ;»TheﬂiiA,;
fact that Mr. pugan testified tb'the fact that down-time
Tenneco s being a prudent ope;ator,»we’seldom\have down~—
time which would 1imit the production, or the'Capability’

of a well, by 50 perxr cent of it's allowable that month.

Well, are you AWEEé”éf‘the?fact.tha@nﬁhé well had to be

very much aware of that.

YeS, I am Y o ) - .
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" - PAGE 60
| 1l o At the samé period of time?  — - S e
B 2| A _ Right.
- e , '
| b X P , i
. glf?’ 31 0 And are you aware of the fact that the downhole pump that
- 4 was installed in the well was defectiva? |
,, 51 a- No, 1 wasn't aware of that. - - ]
ay ' T
o2 ‘ .
R 6| Q Are you aware of the fact that the engine on the pump was
=5
E 7 defective?
Q
8 8! A No, I was not.
OEG 91 Q0 And that another engine was purchased?
- , : ’
% 10 MR. STAMETS: Mr. Cooley, has this been testified to? :
{ - Al MR, KELLEY: This is strictly outside, there is no
= - 12 | testimony on this point.
¢ S o . .
| 5. : : . ‘
i % 88 13 MR. COOLEY: He may bhe aware of this, he may not, ‘
! w o . B <
1 2o 14| I'm just asking.
vy
JE 18 MR. STAMETS: You are just asking if he is aware of
: 3z ! .
P « o ) .
- i €32 16 this? .
: o L | | - ‘
EESRE / MR. COOLEY: That's right.
[ N T
; a1 o -
2 - fs 18| © (By Mr. Cooley) So, if there ‘were mechanical problems g
L ::)L 19 in connection with the installation in the operation of
15 ) ‘ : ,
Flas fa ' . : . . ‘e ; o
"ir §x 20 the pump, this would explain the inordinantly low :
b e <
N x @ . )
e o3 21 production during the months of June and July, would it
: { a i 2| B 1f, for those two monthis, you were off producticn for
29 Z o
B 2 - . .
- 2 24 physically half of the month, which ‘includes a down-time-
b 25 of 50 per ceant, then, ves.
s
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18

You've testified that you do not think that the BSK Edna

has been, thus far, affected by ybur pressure maintenance

. project; is that correct?

All right. Well, then, if there is no peneficial effect

that has occurred as a result of the pressure maintenance

[ S 1 [ - . - % Ry *“ e - is Y : - L}

A 35 THER LYY ST 797/ XFLyy [=5°¢8) a3 Trise &3y S yranasa 1Tn N

project, how 4o yOu explain ThT SuLsStanwiol increase i
Y

production since June and July?
For the unit?

No, for the BSK Edna No. 1 Well., You séy you based.your

opinion on production in June and July. ‘Subsequent

- production. has been much higher, has it not?

Not. mucﬁ'higher, 100 barrels a day; in Jﬁly, it was 93,

not significantly highér.‘

Are you aware of the back pressure that the BSK Edna No.

1 is presently prngcing againét?

Yes.

what is that?

It's about'l20 éégnds.

qu, absent prohibition of flaring and assuming this gas
washbeinq flared;/or>put into a flow line, what would Le
the nqrmal back pressure for a pumping well like that?

Between 20 and 30 pouads.

_What adverse effect does this 190 to 200 pounds

differentia1 have on a well's productivity?
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pe

it aév;rsely affect iﬁ's increase in the bottomhole
pressﬁre;.it decreases the amount of draw-déwn that the
well -has, and lowers theiﬁlow rate.

So, if the baék pressﬁre were reduced, this well would be
capabié of producing more oil than‘it's producing now?

I would say so, yses.

Do you have any estimate as to how much more?

“No.

Mr.'Bébyak, on ybur'Exhibit 5, you referred éo Phase-;
and Pﬁase IIJéypé bf recbverie§§

Yes.‘

Tﬁéseﬂare simply contractual mechanisms whereby the
varioﬁs‘woiking inﬁérést owners in the unit could come

to an agreement as to how the totallprodﬁbtion éf the ﬁni1

is to be shared, is that correct?

Actuafly there isia twqffoid purpose to this. -Phase I

is essentially primary production, this isApriméry

production had we not instailed the secondary recovery

phase, then we would ‘have recovered this much 0il; Phase

I participation is based more on a drainage aspect, how
much ‘0il you can recover; whereas, the Phage IT is a

secondary recovery type of formula and this is based on

-oil, this is based oa how much actual volume yvou had

under your tract.

Well, now, if the Kennedy well has not been affected by

3
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s

“your pressurs maintenance, then how ié;it possible that
it can produce 133 per cent more than it would have
- produced had there not been pressure maintenance?
A It has-been draining the unit, it has been draining
across the unit boundary.
0 Now, how.does an operator ordinafily protéct himsglf
 against offsetting drainage? ’
Aﬂrj "Drills an offset well. |
MR. COOLEY: No further questions, thank you.
MR. STAMETS: Mr.ﬁkelley, how much"quegtioning do
you Eﬁiﬁk~ycﬁ’#iil have?-
MR. KELLEY: I thiﬁgzI have approximétely another
10. to 15 minutes of Diréct.
| MR. STAMETS: We will take a 15-minute break.
(Whereupbh; a pbrief l5-minute recess was held.f
MR. éTAMETS: Hearing wili come to order, please.
Mr. Babyak will be temporarily excused from the
witness stand and may be recalled for additional questiohs.
” Mr. Kelley, do you have a witness?
MR. KELLEY: Yes, I have one more witness.

A. D. RIAL,

a witness, having been first duly sworn according to law, upon

his oath, testified as follows:




e
PAGE 64
’ 1 | _ DIRECT EXAM_INATION "
- T | 2| BY MR. KELLEY: T
,:*u' é%‘ 31 o wOuld‘you state your name and position and employer?
3 41 A My name is A. D. Rial, I'm District Geological Engineer
R 8| T for Tenness il Company -in-Denver,. Colorado.
ot 0 . '
%% 6! o ~ Now, Mr. Rial, havé you previously qualified as an expert
.EE (A withess in your field before this Coﬁmission?
Q
CJ‘ 81 A Yes, sir, I have.
§§ 9 MR. KELLEY: Are his qualifications acceptable?
3 % | 10 MR. STAMETS: Yes, they are.
% - ; Ei‘ 1!A:é  (BY Mr.’xelléy) Mr;'Rial@ would you confine ydﬁr téstimq+y
gk - '?% o 12 to‘the background informatién to substah;ia£e tﬁe téSEiM6ﬁY”:"
é: % -§§ gg 13 . quﬁx. Babyak onhthe estimate‘of productive acre feet of
;? %g:' | /§§ i4 138 under the Keﬁnedy lease?
o Lk Ex o .
: sz ;% 1l A ﬁith refergnce to Exhibit xo. 7, this»is a structure map
%lﬁ .§§ 16 - dravn oh the‘top of-the 16 ger cent poroSit& of the
%f? gg 17 pakota "D" sand. Shown here are the locations of all
i . Y%z 18] wells drilled inyﬁhe area and préduétion zones are keyea
g‘“; gg 19 as noted in the legend. The dashed line is a configuration
T 2;; ggv 2; h of the existing hnit béundary.
- : ‘, 'él §§ Zi, Shovmn iﬁ red is the positfon of thé'diléwhtér’gbﬁtac:
| - e éé, 22 within refer;néé to the Lone Pine-Dakota “D" Pool. This
l- o g? %% 23 map illustrates and defines the Loundaries existing.,  The
D fae Z o E -
, | !; ‘§§h 24  east boundary is, of course, the oil-water contact which
7 - s 28 has been established‘by-thenTenneco Lily No. 1, which is
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. designation of which one.

‘the of fset Tesoro Hanson NO. 22. Since this Fault C, in

550 f2et and it covers basically the same base as we ware

] underneath each one of the wells and we have contoured the

.

shown "in position,AIAbelieve it'slghe northwest of the —W
gouthwest of the northeast of Section 18, 17'North, and_
8 West. | |

To the north, thg north limits and Lvoundaries of the
regervoir is the pésitionjof Fault C. Nd&,.under each
well you will note that there is a fault designation or
fault information, éndvphis is illustr%ted in the legend.
7he first pumbér is‘thé Throw of the fault, the next one

‘is the Subsca Datum of the fault, and thén the fault

We see here that we have control on Fault C based on
' . . . .

five wells, one of which is being the BSK Edna No. 1, and

this position, provides the poundary of the productive

area, 1'd like to move to Exhibit No. 8.

This is a fault contour map,_or'structure contour

1}

=
g
Q
£

5 the Fault C. The scale here in one inch equals

e n

(4
l

looking at.one Exhibit 7. fhe same fault data is entered

position of this fault. This technique is important to
establishing the fact that the fault is the same, the

geometry and the lineation of the fault is in the position

shown.

17a 1ike bo make reference to Exhibit Number 9, MRiSh
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| Ty -r-ff~——f—~“~“*—~'""“““"“““"”‘“‘“ ' :
B _»- 1l ] is an 1sopack map_of the net pakota “p" Oil sand. Now , .
Lo 2 ; this is the oil zone of the pakota "D" yegervoir. We -
L e gﬁ 3 have not shown the gas primarily because the Gascap 18
‘iﬁ not affected, or the Edna Well is notraffectéd in
;fﬁ Sy relation to the Cascap- shown underneath each well is
-V E evogl )
LR
4 P

the net effective oil pay Lased on pdrosity gfeater than

K

ar & MC COrMIC

16 per ceabt and above & Subsea_Ddﬁum or oil-water contact
Here, we note that the Edna has eiqht—feet porosity

.greaﬁer than 16 per cent. This parameterfwas used and is

-t consistent with the picks ghat we see on the map. and in

S I R I _

= . the Lone Pine onit itself. |

= The 0 line to the nporth is a position of Fault C and
3% of course, by calculatinq the volume of net productive,

gand underneath the trackt, it comes out to be that we've

probably got an average of 6.2 feet of payAand 27 acres.

This totals to b2 the 168 feet previously testified.

§§% T 0 Now, what is youxr estimate of the net feet of pay for the
LR ' : T
- prOQOS?d well in the unit?
;ag < F 19\ A  cphe proposed well is shown on this map and it looks like
B we are‘prObably going to nave about 13 feet of neat pay.
0 You estimated eight for the Kennedy wsil?
Ly - :
- : ¥ 22 A Yes. _ *
§ -t 3 ‘v—\ - ‘ i ‘ ’
' ot 25' g _ _what would your opinion he 3as to the capability cf that
- 3% e ) \
s - . e
AP well to produce: if drilled {nitiallv?— e ‘ ,
e A 1 think that we are dealing here with a reservoir. pressur T
25 _,”,,,,_,_,__ﬂ_,,,,,,_,w_..__ ‘
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peing a@pfoximatély_the samé, the only aifference pbeind
ghat we've probably got just a little thicker pay;rﬁht

this may not be too-significant. I believe'that this well

A

W“WGu;awbé.capap;e of produCiné} say . 120 to 130 parxels 2

day -

At that rate, will i£ have any adveise effecgs at all on
the correlative rights of MrY . Kennedy's well?

No, it will not.

rIf ﬁﬁe well should, over a period of tiﬁe, experience a

higher rate of pioduct}bn,'if it should go upP: what could

“ghe only thing that would cause the rate to increase in

‘' the Lone Pin® Unit 29 Welliis ad increase in pressure as

ghe result of our gas injection.

so if this well comes ih/édﬁéthing nnder,iﬁ's“nbrmal
allowablef‘then there will be no adverse cffect O
cotfelatiVe r;qhts, is ﬁhat correct?

That's riqht.-

And ;f thé well is nnt allowed to produce whex it goes

get response not allowed to produce that response. what

effect will that nwave on the correlative rights of the

he unit will cuffer damage tO our correiative rights.

And wouldnrt“it“bemprobAble'Ehat gome of the oil would go

to Mr. Kennedv's 0il?

,//,_,///,/,J

caﬁse théﬁ? . ' ) B \f
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| " At 63 ,
. [“‘\—‘-'\M\‘“""" = - M. Ty N
1! A - Yes, : S :
: - 21 o In fact, isn't it true that it's almost—probable that My,
i ; ; .
i &£ 3 Keanedy wii1 get benefit of thig Pressuyre maintenance
e i 4 Project? -
i EPY $| A There jg N0 question that he will,
R a3
- B - .
"7 e & 6 O Would you Say, based o the-structure here, that Mr.
ke 1< 7 Keninedy's well wii) be one of the 1agt to gas-out?
RN | —— ’
o Q
S Q 8| a It will be one of the last, yes.
j;}ﬁ‘ E§ : 9] O S0 he will be getting, evep under the'rules that are get
S R - ; :
W Ao . : . - : )
:;??J 1) 10 UP now, he wil} be getting & secondary recovery without
g b - 1t pgrt1czpaulug 15 the unit?
= . 12 A That's right.
N~
%ia _gg §§ 3] 0 Now, 1 didn't agk Mr. Babyax thisg, nut are vou aware of
, x 8 ‘ ’
Y .
o gg 14 whether only 40 acreg is dedicated to the Tasorgs Weliz
sad oW
‘ zx
o <z i5) A We anticipate that only 49 acres will Le brought into the
2z
i g .
— §§ 16 unit, and that 4y acres will consist of the southwest of
ox .
P Du N -
P §§ 1 the northwest of Section g,
. Q; "0 . A
; : e o
. 2P wlo All right,
E -n .
E o =
-+ g: 19| A And, of coursge, the ‘aliowabla for Ehis well will pe a
70 '
S a'g : . . . .
p e 5; 20 40-acre allowabla, 5¢ at this time, will be 8o barrelsg
» e o Z
o Ia .
. 9 21 a day.
v %E 2|0 80 barrels a dav, is that, are you talkingrabout 4 double
(g,: . . - 5 e
e 23 allowable?
oy 2 o ‘
23 ' . S
’ o= 24| A No, that jig the allowable,‘the normal allowab)e for 80
res 25 acres is 160 barrels.a qay, ' )
____~_~__~“~__“_m*~______‘__~m§__~
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py PAGE 69 E
0 This being 40 acres --
AT TTE's normal allowable would be 80 barrels a day.

0 °  So, it could produce, if it gets response, up to 160?

A Yes.
@ -~ Where the proposed unit well, since 80 acres are dedicatedd -

to it, could go to 320?

A Yas, théﬁ's correct.

(O Wera\Exﬂibits 7, 8, and 9 prepafed'by you or under your
I supervisipn? . o |
A Yes, they are. .

MR. ‘KELLEY: I move- the introductién of Exhibits 7,
8, and 9 at this time, Mr. Examiner.

MR; STAMETS : ~Without objection, Teuneco's Exhibits
7, 8, and 9 will be admitted. |

fMR.‘KELLEY: I have no further Direct Examination.

“MR. STAMETS: Mr. Cooley?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

I

0] Mr. Rial, was it yourAgeological testimony/that Fault C
is the northern productive limits of the pool?
A No, in clarificaticn, they are the northern productive

limits of the Kennedy-Edna tract.

0 There is production within the unit north of rault C?
A Yes.
o) Anéd in Section 7? '
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Becoming legg definegd?

Yes.

?

that are exhibi teg under each of thé wells, we gee that
the fauls apparentlvAis ;osing throw; In othay words,
we gae that the Hahsdn{QZ has 55 feet,/where We see the
Edna hag 4G‘f99t, and we gee thét the Lily wel) has 36
feet. 7 consider thege defineq. It is pot undsual for
a fault; in thig Complex, to losge ma§hitude of throy.

~. .

However,tas far ag definin r as wa Move just o the north
v g9 J

ltwé'to”ﬁhé'horth, which jig

dewn'to the south; ard then Fay)¢ C is down to the north, |

more oy less:  $ha oil course for gnig graben areaz jig
still #Stimateq ¢o be 4212,

'5position, lving alon§>that red mark Contour 1j
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O/.

~houndarv at hiae point e

Have there been any wells drilled in between Fault C and

Fault A in the northwest quarter of §2

No.

fou have no control iﬁ that érea?

Yes,

What,is your control?

All right.;'Let's make reference té, I‘believe it's the
Santa Fe Tesoro No. 28, which is located.approximately in

the southeast of the northeast of Section 7. The datum

'~ on that well is;élus 413, 1ig wasrncneéroéué£3Ve;7it;ﬁéé
"Qétfritthad good sand, but it was wet.\ It was nct éut by
a fault, as noted by no fauftvnbtat;ons>in there.

>§ou have control as to what direction Fault C might take

- across the northwest quarter of Section 8, do you?

o

Yes.

" What is that?

Let's make reference to Ixhipit 8 and the entire purpose

[T R
1

o 101t was to actually contour the fault plane

Fhia ae
- A ad N

using the existing control that we have in the five wells
there. The positich 6F the fault is very.limited Ly the
cut in the Edna No. 1 and in the Tesoro, leaving almost

S

little latitude in the Position of this fault.

Al et b
Yo L

It's not possible for it to Low in the'ncrthwest'quarter

of 8 as it does in the south half of 7?2

.
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witn reasonable interpretation.

it in the aorthwest of the aorthwest quarter of 8?

All right.

_————"

PAGE | 2

Not posgsible.

1+ is not possiblé?

Well, dealing with faults, I would say it'sinot consisten
| Anything 1is poSsib}e,
but not probable.

Now;‘ﬁhy is it that Fault C does not cénstitute an
effective barrier and there is.production horth‘of'it in
7 and‘there is, in ydur opinion, no pxoduction north of
Let's make reference to Exnibit Nq.lﬁ. Fault

1 5
e do

I

c is not necessarily a sealing fault. ook at thisy

the position of Fault C in the gouth half of section 7.

weVseelthat when we go across in the’féhlé £rom norﬁh:to‘

soﬁtb we ‘are s+ill in the productive area. All riﬁ%t, we
. ; i,

are definitely communicating pressure petween thége two

areas; When we do nort@ of Fault C in the Ednaiﬁell, we

go from a productive aréa to a non—pfoductiVe area, as

establishéd by existing well controls.

fthere is nothing in that area to indicate that there is

no dry hole in that noOxrthwes®s guarter of 8, is there? \

No, there is no dry hole in the northwest quarxter of 8.

How, YOu say ‘that Ehere would bhe drainage., in your opinioit,

=

across from the unit to the Kennedy'tract,'in your

pirect tegtimony s if some protective measures are pot takgn,

is that corroct?

/’—“"
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A ’ That is»correct. ‘
0 Now; you do recall the testimonyvof Mr. Bébyak, don't'
you?
A A Y-F S v. ‘ T T ' T
Q And his testimony is, that it is the opinion, now, of '

.
A It is our position right, now.
0 | Was ‘this Mr. Babyak's testimony?
A To the besﬁ of my knoﬁledqe.'
0 ‘ And the pdsition taken by Tenneco in the letter to the’
unit operators? -
A To the best of my knowledge, that's what he saiad.
Q. And-if'you are”incorrect in that pieseﬁt assumption, thaﬁ

Tenneco that the offset location of ‘the proposed No. 29
Well will adequately protect against this drainage, is

that correcw?

water injection and the creation of a water barfier throu#h

the 29 Well’would most certai;;: adequately protect éhp

unit,«thétIQas alsc the position of a ¢omp§§y in the léttér

‘in Quééﬁiof and'the testimény of»Mr.‘Babyag; is that

correct?

MR. KELLEY: I would 65ject‘to the iine of

auestioning. I don't think it has any relevance to the iséug.
They are now attempting to change the rules as far as the

location of injection wells.

MR. COOLEY: We haven't attempted to change the ruled
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PAGE a4
with reference to injecﬁidn wells. The whole issue in this

case is whether there LS goan to be 011 pushéd’ddtdss the

unit boundary to the Kennedy tract. It ig the testlmony of the

’expert engineer - Mr. Babyak, teétifying'on behalf of TennecO;
that it is the present opinion of the Engineering Department[
‘at least,;that the offset drainage created by the 29 Wel} will
adquatély ﬁrotect the unit. Failihg in this, they wouid'then
inject water 1nto that well and the création of a water barrier

in Between the Kennedy tract and the palance of the unit would

“most assuredly create this protection.

{ simply want to ask this witness if he agrees with
~that. |
'MR. KELLEY: I don't see that it has any relevance
to the axplication. We axre not certain that thla well can be
usédraéné wéﬁéflihiéCtiér’wel;;ﬁaa are only concerned with

whether it can have. a double ailowable.

e

s

MR. STAMETS * I tend to agree, the question seems to

Le inappropriate“at the time since we are not considering any

inije ction well ‘at this time; we are considering a producing well

under the unxt rules.-

o -  (By Mr. Cooley) Well, you have téstifi;d;'ﬂf.“Rial; that

there will be drainage off the unit onto the Kennedy tract

unless something 1is done to protect against this, ig . that

correct?

A That is correct.

——ee—

,—.__,“_,‘_._,___;,1

i
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G- Do you feel that the No. 29 Well will adequately protect
'aééinst this?
A '«I'believe,Vundér'the conditions right now, and undef»the
conditions as they exist, the pressure conaltlons, the
- reservoir cond;tzons in this area, that we will protect
the unit from érainage at this point.
I do ndt feel that if’we are allowed, restricted to
just one single allowableﬁ when the pressure increases
 a1d our papac1tv of that well 1ncreasés as a ieéﬁlt éf the
secondary recovery and the pressure maintenance, that we

‘cén.prOtect’the unit.

MR. COOLEY: Now, in llght of this- ‘answer, Mr.

-Examiner, hlS testlmony is that the unit can now ba protected

at that point. 1In light of thlS answer, I want to redirect the
question to him, would not watar Lnjectlon at that time
effectlvely protect the un;t as Mr. Babyak has‘testified.

MR, KELLEY: I still don‘tvsée how it has any bearing
on the application. | .

| MR;‘COOLEQ; Well, Mr. Examiner, they testify that

the :ﬁit is going to be drained, aﬁd I'm not allowed to queation
as to how thé uﬁit can éroteét itself.

MR. KELLEY:  Would you prefer a water-injection well

at#that location, Mr. Cooley?

MR. COOLEY: I'm sxmplv asklng if the unit can be

25

nrotected anad I want to ask the QU°St10n of this w1tness.

L Yewin




Ea
| ”__ ' T o , » o  eace 76
| £ o MR. STAMETS: Mr. COoiey, I think that the pasic -
| A
% o 2| question here is whether Or pot, if this well is approved at
| P :« 3 ’“E.hi}s location, and if the well‘isv-anowed::twé: allowables at thig
» ‘ 4 . -'Locati()n; wbethér ox not 'tﬁere; will bé drainage from the”
m »5  Kennedy tract j.n{io the unit; and I don't £hink—thé question on
f"‘ X 6| the i’ﬁjéction of water 1f appropﬁbiate at this time . |
‘ .. ‘ - E 7{ 0 (By Mx. Cooley) Mr. Rial, are you aware of the basi.c
E ; : § - | 8| disagreement between Mr. Kennedy and yourself with
. ““ OEO | ”9 respe‘éi‘: té the numbexr of broductive oil'vacres of feei:
RS e : 0 ‘
. ; v % B U N underthe | l}SK Edna tract?
MX i 1l A Mr. Kennedy has 'éﬁpreg‘éé“d' in conversation with me that hel
r % s 12 «;;(,—,_i’does not agree,’ necvessarily. Howeygr, he has never
i ¢ 2
ok | _‘cl;) Zé ’{;'?,'Q expressed to us _whe'ther he tr}ought it was too much Or
+ py ta g% 14 . too little, to me, persona'l“'ly} andﬁI have read no
$ @ u : .
e ) :}Z, 15 correspondence with reference %o this. 1've seen nothing
@ %é 16 he showed us n‘othi."ng, no intergre_tation as far as what
ta ié 17" he thinks, otherx than there is, yés, £here is some
't '-;é 18 dj.sagreement. |
R %; 10l Q All right. Under the proposal thatﬂyau made w'i-t;h respa’%t
T
s ! T«':a;_ 20 to thege oil acre of feet, the peiccentageof particip’ation
~ = 2 7 ' B ‘
. §§1 Coa of tﬁe'EéhVa‘-Wéil in “he unit in Phase -II_v.jould Le reducéd :
;— %% 22 fo abeut eno-—tén{:h of’ Phgse 1, wouldv it» not? h
/s %% 23 A My. Cooley, I héva r.o”specific knowledge of thew formula.
- 2y _
L V P ié 24| © ;fou don't "kriow the proposal that was Jmadé?
— 25 A N6, 1 do not: - 7
.
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1| © In your e#berience as a geologist for Tenneco 0il ]
2 Company, have you previdusly engountered the problem of
i 3 protecting your‘company's interest against offset
4 drainage? |
s| A Yes.
| sb QH Andehét"nqrm§ll§ haS'béén your relafioﬁship with respect
q- to éccoﬁplishment of such protection?
8 “MR. gTAMETS: Mr. Cooley,-I think we are wasting time
9 with»ﬁhe.questiOn. The only qgestio; is whether or not there
o ~will he drainage if they are allowed to @rin the w_el.l» and if
1{»_it?is'alidwed to have two alld;ébles.
:12:-Q/ '(By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Rial,’if you have two offsetting wells
13 i r‘prgducing at différent rates, one at twice thenrate of the
14 other, would you not normally expect that the one
15 prodUcinq at thewhigher rate would bg'draining the well
;6 préducinggat_the lower rate?
“17 A 1 think that in Order>to‘answer that-queséion, you've got
1# to, if Loth the wells were in a common source of supply
19 that are in e#éellént communication, theréahad’ﬁo be a
2 significant différeﬁce ﬁetgeen the two weils in’order'for
21 one o achieve a rate much greater €han Ehe other. |
22 0 A rate of drainage?’ |
23 A No, a producing rate.
" O If the rates were artificially restricted by prorationing,
25 is what my question is, if o;e well is reétricted, and thsd
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:O{ .

t®]

other well is pérmitted to produce twice the other,
wouldn‘t you o#dinafily expect drainaéé to oceur?

Not necéssarily, I think the%e are a lot of conditions
that gXiét that make your example here not relevant,
First of all let me ask you, do you consider fhaf the
northeast area of ghefp9né‘Pjne Dakota "D" Unit, wheréin

the Edna well and the Baird wells and the Tesoro well are

all in communication?

Do I what?

Do you consider that they are in communication?

That they ave draining the-same, ‘common source of

supply,; ves.
fhe qué§tion is this, in ﬁaghitude, is this‘comﬁunicaiiOn
average, below average, or abo;é averag-'e for the San Juan
Basin?

It's above average.

‘Perrweai'kfy

Above average? It's extremely highly penmeab&e, isn't it?

Yes.

Is it not true thatiwhen each well was drilled in the pool

-that_thé initial pressures discovered in the well, as they

were drilled very’quickly adapted to the: overeall pool

s cad o Fimad
3 A . ST BN N Be2 Ak -

6]

Yes, closely, ves, within some reason,

There was an extremely great degree of pressure

communication?
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Yes. : 1

‘When was the Baird #1 well, located in the northwest

quarter of the southwest quarter of Section 8, drilled?
I have no specific date. I don't have that available.

4R. COOLEY: I would request the commission to take

notice of its record that the date -that this well was drilled.

Q

-

(By Mr. Coolevy)/ Do yon ¥now whether it was drilled before
the Edna well and the Tesoro well?
I pelieve that is correct.

Isn't it true ‘that it was drilled approximately a year and

o half before they were drilled?

I don't know. I don't know whether that's £rue or not.
puring the period of time that this was the only‘well in
the area that was'pféducing from the northwest of the

northeast quadrant of the pool, is it your opinion that'

wat well drained oil from the Tesoro tract as well as the

%3

Edna tract, the Kennedy tract?

No#¥ necessarily.

<

Are you awvare of the initial pressure encountered in the

Edna well?

.Not to the exact number, no.

You are aware that it was more than 150 ‘pounds below

initial reservoir pressure?

I was aware that it was lower than the original.

Considerably lover?

—

«_ﬁ.y_,___»,.__’________,____.__-e———————_______.. [
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>-;? 1 ‘MR, STAMETS: Mr. Cooley, you are not supposing that_j
fg 2| the iast well in the peool should be recompensed for the
% ,. :
gj 3| production by the other wells in the pool, are you?
A 4 "MR. COOLEY: Counter drainage is a concept that i
5| recognized in the field. -
;; 6 MR. STAMETS: 1 think counter drainage.depends on
V& . S C ‘ ,
'E§ g ! having a well that can drain and you are speaking of a case herd
EB- g | where there was no well to be drained at the time,
() ; ,
=3 9 MR. COOLEY: Subsequently there was a well there
A, |
& 10 cncountered dralnaqe is a recognizahle cencept in 2il ang
- E% 11 flelds.
= ‘ : , ‘
{g | 1 MR. KELLEY: Mr. Examiner, I'm going to object to
gg=:3 13 further questioning. I don't think there is any dispute that
= ek o o , o
§3 14 “there is good communication in this area.  Obviously there
x x
W w - N .
zz 5 going to be drainage back and forth, we have already shown
WU w w
2z : S
gg ‘Gthhere has been drainage. The point is that unless this we
ER= ¢ J -
o0& i oo
§§ 1 that Tennaco plans to drill comes in aboye its: allowable,
K. e | .
[ 3% ] i
§§ 18 can't be any drainage, and the whole purpose of the unit, the
&
p:
w 19 whole purpose of the pressure maintenance proyect is to allow
o9
I,
E: 20 them to get tiie o0il anywhere in the unit; and evervthlng 1@
gz ,
- d
x 21 premature at this goint, There is no evidence here that there
o <«
43 is a iraii k
qE ny drainage, .
SRR v crainag | - , \
§§ 2 IR, STAMETS: Specifically vhat were you objecting to?
i MR. KELLEY: I'm just objecting to, I think we've
g 24 o
already established that there is good communication, and I'm
25 :

S

and
..

gas

this

is
that
11

therg

N
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Jjust objecting to this reéééiti&ﬁé‘iine of testimony, or‘tq a
repetition of line of questioning., | |

MR. COOLEY: I don't recall any previoué questions
with respect to vwhether there has been drainage'and counter
drainage té date.,

MR. STAMETS: My, Cooley, I would prefer that the
quesfioning not get aroﬁhd_wellsﬁwhiéﬁ existed priorrto the
drilliﬁg of the Edna well. I doﬂ(ﬁ think it's appropriate to
discuss drainage that occurred prior to the drilling of the Edng
well, \

MR, COOLEY: Well, I'm going to pose that question as
to whether there was drainagé prior to the dfiiiing of the Edna
well, and if counsel objects to it énd if thg Exéminer moves to
'over?Ule or’sustain"objection;rwe will have’éstablished a record
at leést.

MR. STAMETS . Proceed,

MQ ‘(By Hr. Cooley) 1p yéur opinion, does a pressure decline,

or in the initial’pressufe of the Edna well, approximately 150 |
poﬁndé below the original pressure of fhe Lone Pine Dakota'qul4
rihdicateqthat tiiere was 0il drainage‘ffom under that‘tract priox
to the drilling of thevother wells in the unit?

MR, KELLEY: T would objeat to the quééfioﬁ as
irrelevant and as rebetitioué;

MR. STAMETS. 71 will sustain the objection,

HMR. COOLEY: wNo further quéstions.

N

| “ - e —‘;__j
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MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions of tne

witness?

N (Nb.response.)
MR; gTpMETS:  He may be4excuséd.

po you haﬁerany othex witnesses, \Mr. Kelley?
MR. KELﬁE&: 16, 1-don't, M. Examiner.

MR. STAMETS: 1s there any other testimony in this

(Mo response )
MR; STAﬁETS} I will take closihg»Statements if there .

11 are any-. |

12 MR. CQQLEYﬁ Mr. Examiner, the questibn of what the

13 offSe; wells will or won't produce is a matter that will not bé

14 resolved‘nntil possibly remedial work is done oOn the TesoOro

15 | well and certainly until the LPHPU 29 is drilled. The testimony

16 is- that thatzwell has some 5 feet, 1-.helieve, difference

i7 petween 8 feet and - 13 feet of addiﬁional pay that they are
18 anticipating. 1f this be the case and this be the test as’
19 conténded py Tenneco of what a ¢ell chould be allowed to

40 | produce. certainly it should befexpected‘to,produce some 40 to

21 | 50 per cent attaer than did the Edna well; and I again‘ask the

23 Edna well was capable of,prdaucinq substantially in excess of

4

s

J

<

z
> 0 - o B
,E 22 commigsion to take notice of its records reflecting that the

- -

L]

<

LS

<

o

246ﬁ;iéﬁfmall“wables_at thev;ime_it vas arilled, and that is the

WLEE“test:mony"omer. pugan that that well is capable of producing

: ____—__"/’_’_’__’f‘__’___’_—__ e
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i stalled as contemplated by M¥. gennedy aitd

gettind ria of the slight amount ©of casing nwead gas that's
peing produced there.

1 would think it's probably the most obvious pasic

element of petroleum engineeLine rrrrr that if xvio offsettinq wells

1t is traditiOnal throuqhout the history of the oil

11

C{naustIY . and it's peen recognized by poth Hodiess (his one 2%
2 well as the courts: that oil ahd’qas_are fuqeciousAmatters

s and they belong‘to the operator to whose well poxe they ttavel:
131 )

“ and that the manner in which oﬁfsettinq opéretors with diveise
p interest»have historically protected-themself‘is,throuqh the
” drilling of an offset well, which according to Mre. BagYék:
a and the 1etter.of Tenneeo 611 company will adequetely protect

13

19 : :
| same rate, are permitted to pxoduce'atvthe same rate.
20} .
1€, on the othel nand, the 129 well and or the TesoY
21 ' p .
are allowed to proddbe at rates highe¥ than the BEK pana well
22

is permitted to yrodlce, therxe can P€ no questidn as tO wt

there will pe arainag® fyom the Rdnd gract onto 0% anit. ~ 1

| .. | |

Thank YOur and that conoiffeiﬂiiiimijf:’///’ipif/’/ ‘
1
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MR. KELLEY: Mr. Examiner, a pressure maintenance

project ‘is designed to treat a whole area asyqne'proration

 unit. You are going to be moving ycur hydrocarbons from one

location to another. 1T think the Commission recognizes this

when they set up the transfer of allowables. As far as 1 know,

this is standard in all pressure maintenance or secondary

recovery projects.
I think the Commission also recognizes‘tﬁat those people

that are outside the boundary are going to get some benefit

‘because you cannot'arbitfafily.define wheére this gdas or oil is

going to move and then attempt to balance this properiY) So,
s .

the Commission, in this case, as it has in many others, limited

the amount.of transferability to those unit line wells; in thié
case, the double allowable. TAis‘iS”an attempt to balanée this
effect, both the beneficial effect that Mr.‘Kehnédy's well will
gét from being outside the unit, but riéht on the edge, and

any éoésible détrimenf of counter: drainage.

This was all done with Mr. Kennedy's cooperation and
consent, and to“come in now and put on this kind of a case
where there is abSGiTtClY no evidence to support ﬁheir
contention, to me, is totally improper. If the Cbmmiééibn

were to grant this kind of relief, they would be jeopardizing

the whole unit against the exact terms of the unit‘because\the

unit puts a responsibility on the operator to take all

responsible -measures to protect the unit.® &r. Kennedy 1is a

— N e
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' i , 1| member of this unit, We have shown that the way this area
. f‘“ : 2| will be developed that Mr. Kennedy cannot help but benefit.
b . , S
L i;i;i 3| He is going.to bBe the last well to gas out. Certainly,
ine - | | |
e ; fr ;:zj 4| everything is probably going to be to his advantage rather
\ '“' %‘;: _§| than hig disadvantage and I also suggest, even though I don't
i {v\_ * -3 e é‘.{f" » . - . . .. ://
HET SR é"_‘ ) ; 6| think“it makes any difference, that everyth_lng”is premature at
. gt =3 , L ‘
i L £ y | this time. He doesn't have any idea whether he's going to be -
. Z;‘} . E :
i ] g | hurt.
th o A ’ - : c
' E ° If this well comes in at less than its® allowable and then
E, 10| response comes later, obviously, that response is going to’be ‘
_E 11 | pressure buildup which would be to the benefit of Mr. Kennedy .
‘.g ' g2 | Pecause they have all claimed how good cuommunication there is,
= 3 | o :
8 53 13 so as the pressure buildup in the unit is going to build up in
T o Mr. Kennedy's well also.
& 2z 15 I would submit that the granting of thi's application would
Y 5% '
w b . ag . . ' .
: Lg c 4 16 .do great harm to the reservoir and great harm to correlative.
20 ' . : . S
\ g & P . -
§ 23 rights.
R s 3 < D 17 . . ;
L et :g .
» 33 s | MR. STAMETS: Are there any other statements in this
T e, £ .
[ E"f case? If not, Case 4869 will be taken under advisement. I
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' ié; 3 COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
= N ff‘: - !
; rf RPN A _ I, JOHN DE I,A ‘{OSA, a Court Reporter, in and for the
s ; 5 5 Cbunt"y of fernalillo, State of New ‘iex1co, do hereby certify
‘f‘ SR > that ‘the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
‘é . the New Mexico 0il Cons"erv‘ation Commission was reported Ly we;
8 and that the same 15 a true and correct record of the said
8 )
= proceedings to the best of ny knowledge, skill and ability.
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152 Petroleum Center Building
g Egrmington,}gew'nexico 87401

011 CONSERVATION COMMI

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
?.0.BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501

January 4, 1973

Re: Case No.

'GOVERNOR _
'BRUCE KING
W3- CHAIRMAN

LANDcouummonéﬁ
ALEX ). ARMIO

Mr. William J. Cooley
Burr & Cooley

ordexr Mo
Attorrneys at Law
- Cclaude

Applichnt:

pear Sir:

i i)

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above—referenced

Ccommission order recent

ALP/ir
copy Of oxrdser also sent

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia occC

_._—‘—‘-
Aztec OCC__ X

other

Mr. Booker Kelly

ly entered in the subject case. .. . v %

very t;uly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director 7

to:

, MEMBER :

. STATE GEOLOGIST :
A.L.PORTER,JR.

SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR L
4869 ' 2 ' S
. R-4454 e
c. Kennedy E
, R T i
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COVERNOR
| \ o BRUCE KING
O1L. CONSERVATION COMMISSION - CHAIRMAN
, - ‘ LAND COMMISSIONER -
STATE OF NEW MEXICO , ALEX J. ARMUO
e PO ROX 2088 -,SANTA FE ME.\“IBER )
87501 STATE GEOLOGIST
v . A. L. PORTER, JR.
Maxrch 6, 1973 SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR
, Re: ° Case No. 4869
Mr, Jack Cooley _ Order No. R-4454-A
Burr & Cooley Applicant:
Attorneys at Law
152 Petroleum Center Building
Farmington, New Mexico 87401 Claude C. Kennedy
~Dear Sir: 4
 Enc1osed'hefewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entexed in the subject case.
Very truly youxs, » - ‘ g
a.- L. PORTER, Jr.- /

Secretary-Director

ALP/ix

. Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC_____ *
Artesia OCC
Aztec  OCC X

OTHER _____Mr. Booker Kelly




BEFORE THE;OIL—CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4869 (DE NOVO)
Order No. R-4454-A

APPLICATION OF CLAUDE C. KENNEDY
FOR TIIE AMENDMENT OF ORDER NO. __
R-4263, MCKINLEY COUNTY, NEW .

3 MEXICO. - |
: ORDER OF THE COMMISSION ' ‘ .
,z BY THE COMMISSION:

"~§ : This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February ?, 1973, | s

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, beforc the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Comnission."

NOW, on this 6th day of March, 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing; and being fully
advised in the premises,

‘ . .
N I8
S e QORI AL A PR T

FINDS:

(1) That the applicant's request for dismisgssal should be
granted. '

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Case No. 4869 kgg novo) is hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

J\\

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OI%CONSERVATION COMMISSION
BRUCE KING, chalxmph
I _,\ ~ 4
//f;;2;%* dyf/fzg;;%%ﬁ/
C;éAD//" - o

Sy
EX J. ARMIJO, Méember

SEAL

dr/

u it of
¢ i !
E . . .
. e
: : : : : .
. \
i B - - N 1 .
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~ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING!

. gection 8. rownship 17 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, Lone

- BEFORE. THE OIL;CONSERVATION COMMISSION
) OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

{N THE MATTER OF THE HEARING P
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ~ —

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

APPLICATION OF CLAUDE C. KENNEDY:
FOR THE AMENDMENT OF - ORDER NO.
F 04263, MCKINLEY COUNTY. NEW

MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

'py THE COMMISSION:

This‘éause came on for hearing at 9 am. on pecembexr 19
1972, at ganta Fe, Nev Mexico, pefore Examinex paniel S. Nutter.

- NOW, on this 4th day of Januari, 1973, the Cbmmission,
a quorum'being present,'ﬁaving considered the testimony: the
record, and the recommepdations of the Examinex, and peing fully

advised'in the premises:

FINDS: |

r(},)-'Tha’t due public notice having‘been‘given as requiréd’
by law, the conmigsion has jurisdiction’bf'this causs and the. ’
gubject matter thereof.

(2) 'Thatp;he applicant, claude C. Kennedy ig the owner-
operator of the BSK pana-Well No. 1, located in unit F of
Pine-
pakota "D pPool, McKinley county, New Mexico.

(3) That applicant's BSK Edna Well is offsat by the Tenneco
0il Company 1one Pine pakota "D" pressure Maintenance project.

(4) - That commission ordexr No. R-4263 permitted the transfer
of allowables petween wells in said pressure maintenance project.

(5) That the applicant geeks an’amendment of said Commisai&x'

oxder to prohibit the transfer of allowable to any well located
closer than 1320 feet toO the outer poundary of the Lone Pine
pakota "D" Unit.

) . {6) That the applicant failed to eatablish‘that the
transfer oL s1lowables to wells within 1320 “feet of the outer

poundary of the ynit and the'assignmentwoﬁmpprto two top unit
allowables for the Lone Pine pakota "D" Pool to project wells

_ of fsetting non-unitized wells will causé waste or violate -

correliative rights.

r
ket g S

\
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Case NO. 4869
‘order NoO. r~4454

(7) That the'aééignmentweﬁwnotwmp:gwthQn two top unit

allowables for the Lone pine~Dakota np® pool to any prcjecthwr“ﬂmfﬁmﬂ ) =
proration anit offsetting non-unitized acreage will not cause i o R e —

waste or violate correlative righta.

(8) That assignnent and produption of moxe than two top
unit allowables for the Lone Pine-Dakota sp® pool from any -
gtandard project proration unit offsatting non-unitized wells
producing from £heﬁBamé.pool should be prohibited unless after
notice and hearing it is established that such limitation is
causing waste OX violating correlative rights.

(9) That the application should be denled.

IT IS CHEREFORE_ORDERED:

(1) That the subject application is hereby denled.

(2) That the 1imitation of production of no more than two
times the top anit allowable, for the Lone pine~Dakota wpY PooOl, .
by any standard”proration unit in the Tenneco Lone Pine Dakota
ipY pressure Maintenance Project pffsetting non-unitized wells
produciig £ypnm the Banme pool, 1is hereby continued. - {

LS

Y e VA S e U

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the -
entry of guch further orders as the commission may deem necessary.

? | - DONE at Santa Fa, New Mexico, on the day and year’hereinabove
designated. : _ . .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO '
3L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/'g K
BRUéKWI-NG, Cha/QZx
T A oS

A. §ecretary

\ L

\SER

ar/

PR

e it s St A AT A




" JoeL 8. BURR, JR-
WM. J. GOQLEY

BURR & CODOLEY
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELDRS AT LAW
SuITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTDN. NEW MEXICO

B7401 7

- | i

b JAN 20 G772 :
yanus '1‘%530 BANGp
January 26, 3! '

‘q [ _JELEP -
Lmj‘ (el g‘\???‘?_:‘gl]“m“
g T
{ . ¥
- !

b

TEONSERVATION “cofi

>anta Fe

NEW MEX1CO OIL CONSERVATICN‘COMMISSiON ,

p. 0. BoX 2088
ganta Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gehtlemén:

Please‘be'aﬁyisedlthat we are her

applicatién_df,Claude Cc. Kennedy’
case no. 4869. S o

very truly yours,

 BURR & COOLEY. "

9 ZQ/' - o

BY /// 'Oﬁ/ﬂ \—/f\rj!'@l/( ]
william J. Cooley

wJC: jjh

cc: White, Koch & Kelly
p. 0. Box 787

eby withdrawing the
for a de novo hearing in

santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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Examiner Hearing ~ Wednesday ~ January 31, 1973 ) Docket No. 3-73

(Case 4902 continued from page 1)

N

New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from the Strawn and
Morrow formations, Los Medanos Field Area, through parallel strings
of tubing.

Docket No. 4-73

DOCNET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY ~ FEBRUARY 7, 1973

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 AM. - MORGAN HALL,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE NEW MEXICO

CASE 4796:

(Continued from the November 21, 1972 Regylar Hearlng)

Application of Michael P. Grace-II and Corinne Grace for capacity
allowable, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled
cause, - §eek "an exception to the 'General Rules and Regulations
governing the prorated gas pools of Southeast New Mexico, promulgated .
by Order No. R-1670, as amended, to produce their City of Carlsbad -
"coM' ‘Well No. 1, located in Unit O of Section 25, Township 22 South,
Range 26 Eag;ﬁ South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, at full capacity.

(THIS CASE WILL BE CONTINUED TO AN INDEFINITE DATE ARD WILL BE
READVERTISED BEFORE BEING HEARD.)}

CASE 4869:

- (De Novo)

ad an

Appiicaticn’ of Claude C. Kennedy for the amendment of Order.No. R-4263,
McKinley County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-siyled caiise, seeka
the amendment of ‘Order No. R-4263 to prohibit the transfer of allowable
to any well located closer than 1320 feet from the outer boundary of the
Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit Area, Lone Pine-Dakota "D Pool, McKinley
County, New Mexico. Upon application of Claude C. Kennedy, this case
will be heard de novo under the provisions of Pule 1220.




v

Docket No. 3-73

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY -~ JANUARY 31, 1973

! 9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
i " : STATE_LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4897: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for an unorthodox
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above=-styled
cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Gonzales
Federal 31 Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 760
feet from the East line of Section 31, Township 9 South, Range 33
East, Flying "M"-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexicc, said well
being located nearer than 336G feet to another well capable of pro-~
ducing from the same pool. ‘

CASE 4898: Application of Eastern Petroleum Company for salt water disposal,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water in the Dakota
.formation in the open—hole interval from 1385 feet to 1446 feet ia

, its Navajo Weil No. 21 1in Unit C of Section 3, Township 27 North,

: : Range 17 West, Table Mesa-Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

LT i eareoy
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: CASE 4899: Application of Skelly 0il Company for pool creation and special pool

S g T rules, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the creation of a new Morrow gas pool for its well located in
Unit P of Section.9, Township 24 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of temporary

special rules therefor, including a provision for 640-acre spacing
units.

eSSt A ST el 2

P CASE 4900: Application of Skelly 0il Company for pool creation and special pool
| rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause,
seeks the creation of a new Fusselman gas pool for its well located
in Unit H.of Section 20, Township 25 South, Range 36 East, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of temporary .

‘special rules therefor, including a provision for 640-acre spacing
units.

pASEr4901:‘ Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for two dual completions,
e 2ddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for ‘the dual completion of its Union Mead Well No. 1. located
in Unit H of Section 8, and its Union Mead~ Lom Well Ne. 2. located in
Unit N of Section 4, both in Township 22 South, Range 27 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico, to produce gas from undesignated Strawn and Morrow
' gas pools through the casing—tubing annulus and through tubing,
respectively.

CASE 4902: Application of Belco Petroleum.Corporation for a dual completion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cduse, seeks approval
for the dual completion of its James Ranch Unit Well No. 3 located im
Unit J of Section 1, Township 23 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County,
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WHITE, GETD

KOCL, KELLY

) - o ) B ) g ‘5—“—'--5'~'r--.<éi'...;.,;:,_.';‘;'”;;'_;‘ "'1— i ) T
- OIL CONSERV
- McCARTHY | sota Fo O
| ' November 20, 1972

Joel B. Burf o ‘ Cr){g‘&{ {/ A,/,é; ;}

Burt -& Cooley
Attorneys at Law

Suite 152 o
Petroleum Center RBuilding
Farmington, New lexico

pDear Mr. Burr:

I have been asked by Tenneco to represent them in the hearing
scheduled before the @il Conservation Commission brought by your
client, Mr. Xennedy to change the Unit Rules in the Loan Pine
Field, McKinley County New Mexico. 'As you know, tnat is scheduled
for Novembexr 22, 1©72. ‘Due to a scheduling problem I would appreciate
your concurrence in a reguest I have made to the 0il Conservation
Commigsion to have this mafter moved up to- the top.of the docket so
that it would be heard first thing Wednesday morning, Hovenber 29.
If you have no objection to this change would you kindly let the
comnission know as they have advised me that they have no objection
and wish to cooperate with me if possible.

Sincerely,

W. B. KELLY

[

WBK/Sx
cc: Richard L. Stamets

"

e

Attorneys and CounselorsatLaw 220 Otero Street , Santa Fe, New Mexico87501 B

LC. White

Sumner S. Koch

* William Booker Kelly
John F.McCarthy, Jr.

Kenneth Bateman
Benjamin Phillips
William W. Gilbert (Of Counsel)

]
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Docket No. 28-72

1 ' ‘ DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY ~ NOVEMBER 29, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Sééméts, Examiner, or Elvis
A. Utz, Altexrnate Examiner:

CASE 4854: (Continued from the November 1, 1972 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Dugan Production Corporation to commingle gas produc-
tion prior t6 metering, San Juan ‘County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above~-gtyled cause, seeks authority to commingle gas produced
from wells located in Sections 25, 26, 35, and 36, Township 28 North,
Range 15 West, undesignated Pictured Cliffs gas ppol,'San Juan County,
New Mexico, prior to metering said gas, as an exception to Rule 403
of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

t CASE 4860: (Continued from the November 14, 1972 Examiner Hearing)

e ) ’ Application of Craig ¥oleon for an unorthodox oil well location,
PN S Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeka authority to drill a well to test the Queen formation at an
unorthodox o1l well location 1340 feet from the South line and 1300
feet ‘from the East line of Section 12, Township 13 South, Range 31
East, Caprock—Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

CASE 4857: (Continued to November 29, 1972 Examlner Hearing)
e, :

Application- of Perry R. Bass for an unorthodox 1ocation. Eddy 60unty,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
for an unorthodox gas well lccation for his Big Eddy Well No. 7
located 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the East
line of Section 19, Township 20 South, Range 31 East, Maroon Cliffs-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, with the E/2 of said Sec-
tion 19 to be dedicated to the well.

"CASE 4866: Application of Roger C. Hanks for salt water disposal, Lea County,
: New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to dispose of produced salt water in the Devonian formation through
perforations between 13,000 to 13,300 feet in his Graham Well No. 1
‘located in Unit F of Section 29, Townahip 16 South, Range 36 East.
Zeat Shoe Bar-Devonian Pool Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4867: Application of Superior Oil Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy
. County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled ‘cause, seeks an
‘crder pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation
underlying the S/2 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East,
South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a
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Examiner Hearing ~ Wedneasday - Novembet 29, 1972 Docket No. 28-72

(Case 4867 continued from page 1)

CASE 4868

well to be drilled 810 feet from the South line and 1980 feet

from the West line of said Section 7. Also to be considered will~
be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk iavolved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment of charges for supervigion of said well!

Application of The Wiser ‘011 Company for a waterflood" “project, Lea .
County, -New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of
water into the Drinkard formation through its Downes 'D'" Well No. 1
located in Unit K of Section 32, Township 21 South, Range 37 East,

Applicatigh of Claude C. Kennédy for the amendment of Order No. R-4263
and for the revocation of Commission Order NSL-586, McKinley County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amend-
ment of Order No. R-4263 to require that all wells drilled within the
Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit be drilled on locations no closer than. 330
feet from the boundary of the quarter-quartsr section in which any
such well is located, and to prohibit the transfer of allowabie to . &
any well located closer than 1320 feet from the outer boundary of the
unit area, Applicant further requests the revocation of Commission
Order Ne. NSL-586 dated November 1, 1972, which order authorized
Terineco 01l Company to drill its proposed Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit
No. 29 well at a location 2300 feet from the Squth.lipe and 1450 feet.
from the West line of Section 8, Township 17 North, Range 8 West,

Lone Pine-Dakota ''D" 0il Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface of

the ground down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation under-
lying the $/2 of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 Rast, South
Carlsbad Field area, Eddy County; New Mexico, to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from
the East line of said Section 13. Also to be considered will be the
coats of drilling said well, a charge for the risk invélved, a provi-
gion for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establish-

-
- Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
CASE 4869:
\
CASE 4835: (Coutinued and readvertised)
ment of charges for supervision of said well.
CASE 4870:

'Application of Sun 011l Company:for an unorthodox location, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicent. in the above~aty1ed cause, seeks authority to
drill its propesed U. D. Sawyer Well No. 10 at an unorthodox location
986 feet from the South line and 1000.5 feet from the East line of

Section 27, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, Crossroads~Devonian Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE 4871: Application of Samedan 01l Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Langlie-Mattix "B-4" Penrose (Queen) Unit Area, com~
prising 240 aéres, more or less, of Federal lands in Sections 17 ‘
and 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Lea County{ New Mexico.

CASE 4872: Application of Samedan 0il Corporation for a waterflood project,

. . Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a watérflood project by the injection of waterx
into the Queen formation through two wells in its Langlie~Mattix
"B~4" Unit Ares, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4862: (Continued and readvertised)

Application of Adobe 011 Company foﬁ a non-standard gas proration
unit and en unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. ~Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 520-acre non-standard

gas ptoration unit comprising the NE/4, SE/4, E/2 SW/4, N/2 NW/4, and
SE/&4 NW/4 of Section 11, Township 23 South; ‘Range 24 East, Rock Tank-
Upper Morrow and Rock Tank-Lower Morrow Gas Pools, Eddy Coutity, New
Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox
location 660 feet from the South line and 330 feet from the East

line of said Section 11. '

... CASE 4863: (Cdntinued and readvertised)

"Aﬁﬁ;;catic“ of C & K Pecroleum inc. for an-unorthodox well location,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant. in the above-styled cause, seeks
from the South and West lines, or iun the alternative, 990 feet from
the South line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 18, Town~
ship 18 South, Range 26 East, Weat Atoka-Mo¥row Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a standard proration unit comprising
the S/2 of said Section 18.

CASE 4873: Application of Mountain States Petroleum Corporation for gas prOrétion-

ing, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the institution of gas prorationing in the West Atoka-Morrow
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - DECEMBER 19, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE_LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

—

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

 ALLOWABLE :

CASE 4608:

(1) Covisideration of the allowable production of gas fét January,’

1973, from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy;, Roosevelt,
and Chaves Counties; New Mexico; '

(2) Considération'of the‘3116Wabie production of gasrffom nine

prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
‘New Mexico for January, 1973. :

(Reopened) (Continued from November 14, 1972)

In the matter of Case 4608 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4213 which order established special rules and regula-
tions for the Haystack Siluro-Devonian Pool, Chaves County, New
Mexico, including a provision for 80=acre spacing units. All

interested persons may appear and show cause why said pool should
not be d?VP]nnpr‘l on /-n._nnvn ar\an{r\n un'ff-s i S

A asapy ERea

CASE 4860;

‘CASE 4869:

{Continued from the November 29!/1972 Examiner Hearing)

4
Application of Craig Folson for an unorthodox oil well location,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause,
seeks authority to drill a well to test the Queen formation at an
unor thodox oil well location 1340 feet from the South line and 1300
feet from the East line of Section 12, Township 13 South, Range 31
East, Caprock-Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(Continued and Readveftised)

CASE 4874:

Appligatidh of Claude C. Kennedy for the amendment of 0rd¢r No. R~4263,

" McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks the amendment of Order No. R-4263.to prohibit the transfer of
allowable to any well located closer than 1320 feet from the outer
boundary of the Lone Pine Dakota "D!' Unit Area, Lone Pine Dakota
D" Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a dual éompletion and water
injection well, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~
styled cause, seeks approval £or the dual completion of its Skelly
Waterflood Unit Well No. 3 located in Unit D of Seetion 22, Township
17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, iﬂ such a manner as
to permit the production of oil from the Fren-Seven 'Rivers Pool and
the infection of water into the CGraybura~Jackson Pocl through para

‘ 1At
ot Al v ] R e e run.u.l.&b‘.
strings of tubing.

.
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Application of ESH Corporation for salt water disposal, Lea County,

CASE 4875:

CASE 4876

CASE ZB??ﬁ

CASE- 4878:

CASE 4879:

New Mexico. Applicant, in thc above-styled cause, seeks authority

to dispose of produced salt water in the Lower San Andres formation

in the perforated interval from 5144 feet to 5170 feet in its Hobbe
State Well No. S5 Tocated in Unit F of Section 29,- Township 18 South
Range 38 East, Hobbs Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

‘Application ‘of Gulf 011 Corpbration for an unorthodox o1l well

location and amendment of Order No. R-2248, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled causé, seeks authority to drill its
West Dollarhide Devonian Unit Well No. 118 at an unorthodox location

~~2540 feet from the South line and 1420 feet from the West line of

Section 33, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, West Dollarhide-Devonian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment
of Order No. R-2248 to provide for administrative approval of addi-
tional production and injection wells In the aforesaid unit at ‘
unorthodox locations. -

Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company, Inc. for two non-standard
oil_proration units-. and- a non-gtandard location, Lea. County, New
Mexlco. Applicant, in the above—styiea cause, seeks approval oi ain
80~acre non-standard proration unit comprising the NE/4 NW/4 and

NW/4& NE/4 of Section 2 to be dedicated to 1its State 'C" Well No. 1
located in Unit B and a 40-acre non-standard proration unit <comprising
the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 2 to be dedicated to its State "C" Well No. 2
located in Unit P of Section 2 and an 80-acre standard proration unit
comprising the E/2. NE/4 of Section 2 to be dedicated to its State D"
Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location in Unit A of Section 2, Town-
ship 12 South, Range 33 East, Bagley Siluro-Devonian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Application of Harding 01l Company for compulsory pcoling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Strawn and Atoka forma-
tions underlying the E/2 SE/4 of Section 10, Township 17 South,

Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a Humble
City Field extension well to be drilled at a standard location for
said pools; also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
well, a charge for the visk involved, a provision for the allocation -
of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for
supervision of said well.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for gas proration units,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a 320-acre non-standard proration unit comprising the N/2
of Section 30 Townehip 23 South Range 37 East to be dedicated to

tively, of safd Section 30, a 320-acre non-standard proration unit

-comprising the E/2 of Section 26, Township 22 South, Range 36 Fast to

be dedicated to its McDonald State Wells Nos. 8 and 9 located in
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(Case 4879‘C0ntinued from page 2)

Units P and G, respectively, of said Section 26, and a 640-acre
. , standard gas proration unit comprising all of Section 15, same
- : , townghip, to be dedicated to its McDonald State Wells Nos. 13,
' 14, and 15 located in Units P, G, and L, respectively, of said
Section 15, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4880: Application of Jake L. Hamon for the amendmént of Order No. R-638-C,
. A Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the amendment of Order No. R-638-C which established 150 barrels of
oil per- day as_the maximum allowable for the-South Knowles-Devonian
Pool. Applicant,proposes that the regular 80-acre depth bracket
allowable be applied to said pool.

CASE 4881: Applié?tién of 'Anadarko Production Company for two unorthodox oil
- well locations, Eddy County, New Mexico: -Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to - drill two wells at unorthodox loca-
tions 1980 feet fromi.the South line ‘and 1310 feet from’the Weat line
of- Section 9 and 1310 feet from. the North line and 1980 feet from-the
East line of Section 16 both in Township ‘18 South Range 29 East,
Loco Hills Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

. L e v
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Applicant further seeks the adoption of a procedure for admihistfative
approval of additional production and injection wells in its Far West
Loco Hills "Sand Unit‘at'unoftﬁodbx'10cationé.
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CASE 4882: Application of Shell 01l Company for a waterflood project, Chaves :
‘ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks ;

authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of
water into the San Andres formation through the following five wells
in the Cato-San Andres Pool, Chaves-County, New Mexico: Amoco Federal
Wells Nos. 4, 6, 7, and 8 in Units G, O, E, and M, respectiveiy, of
Section 33 and Hodges Federal B Well No. 4 in Unit M of Section 34,
all in Township 8 South, Range:30 East.

T N

R

L et LAY LU

‘ CASE 4883: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for non-~standard gas

: spacing units, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the following non-standard gas
‘spacing units adjacent to the Blanfo-Pictured Cliffs Pool in Town-
ship 31 North, Range 9 West, San Juan Colinty, New Mexico:

A 145.6- acre unit comorieing lots 9 and 10 and 15 through 18 of
Section 31}

[N
[¢]

o3
[29

- A 153.5-acre unit comprising lots 14 rhrough 17 of Section 3
“lots 7 and 8 of Section 31; :

A 156.5~acre unit comprising lots 17 and 18 of Section 19 and lots 6
through 9 of Section 30;

A 152.6~acre unit comprising lots 7 through 10 and 15 and 16 of
Section 19.
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- CASE 4853: V(Contiﬁued and Readvertised)

Application of "E1l Paso Natural GaB‘Compahy for "amenduent-of gas
well tesating procedures, San Juan Basin, New Mexico. Applicant,

1n the ‘above~atyled ‘cause, seeks-the amendment of the gas well
testingiprocedurgs for the San Juan Basin, New Mexico, promulgated
by Order No. ‘R-333-F, as amended, to remove the requirement for
annuai‘deliverability‘andvshut—in pressure tests for marginal wells.

Applicant further requests the Commission‘to consider:

1. Othecr means of avoiding or ﬁihimiziﬁg'the‘loss"of pipeline

A availability attributable to the period wells in ‘prorated.
‘pools are shut in ir order to conduct  the annually required
{deliverability and shut-in pressure tests;

ted nools from the annual

i EXemptihg-wells“in non-prora
-in pressure requirements; and,’

o
deliverability and shut

1 3.7 Exempting all wells in the San Juan Basin from the require-~
! : ment for annual shut-1in pressure tests as provided in the
General Rules and Regulations. g

ie~ CASE 4884: Application of Colorado:Plﬁteau Geological Services, Inc., for an

' - _extention of Order No. R-4227, McKinley County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, as managing agent for -6il
and gas for the Henry Birdseye Estate, seeks a one-year extensilon

T ' to certain’ provisions of Order No. R-4227 which, as amended by

; Order No. R-4227-A, required that certain of the Birdseye wells in

the Chito .Wash Mesaverde 01l Pool be placed on:active production or

water injection by December 31, 1972, or be plugged and abanaoned.

Applicant, or United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company, or any

other interested party will be permitted to show cause why the

effective date of the aforesaid order should not be enforced.

CASE 4885: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 01l Conservation Comnmis-
sion on its own motion to permit John Lemley and Juanita Franks and
Aetna Casualty and Surety Company and all other interested parties
to appear and show cause why the Lemley and Franks Greathouse Weil
No. 1, located in Unit ¥ of Section 10, Township 23 North, Range 1
West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and
abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

<
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- pecember 11, 1972:
- 4
rNewaMexicoWQii Cconservation Commission
P;O( Box 2088 , ) )
santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
= © Re: Case number 4869 |
Gentlemen:
BY this letter I enter MY appearance on pehalf of Tenneco Oil
. company in;oppbsition to the applicatidn referred to above. I
ask that the testimony received by the'commissiOn“at the November
29th hearing benincorporated into the recoxd of the DecenbeX 19th
hearing. , :
gt is my understanding that no additional testimony will be offered
by the applicéﬁt}iﬁr.Kcﬁnedy.,;?leasefadviSe if you pecomne aware
, of any other party wishing to submit“testimony;
% gincerely, ..
? o
¢ N
VDI
i W. B. KELLY -
B WBK/ST.
: _ec: Burx and -cooley
j wy. Babayak
L.C. White
Sumner S. Koch
William Booker Kelly
. John F. McCarthy, Jr
Kenneth Bateman
Dexjarrin Phillips
Ronald M. Friedman

Attorneys and Counselors at Law

220 Otero st., PO. Box 787, (505)982-4374, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501 — P.O. Drawer E, (5057584338, Taos, N-M. 87571
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LONE PINE DAKOTA “D" UNIT
R e S | Novemaer -.‘!972 e mitied bY _JCEapnzx,O_»-——f—~<

Current Daily Production

0i1 - 2,094 BO
_ Gas - 4, 254 MCF
. Water - 588 BW
: GOR - 2,031

Current Daily Injection .

Gas - 5 508 MCF
Nater - 588 BW ..

ATEAE Fo B Cumulative Production

~0i1 - 1,408, 437 Barréls
Gas -~ V¥ ,700 MMCE (est)
Water - 600, ’000 Barrels (est)

~ Cumulative InjectiOn

‘Gas - 932 818 MCF .
Water - 838, "112 Barrels .

No. of Producing Hells I [
No. of Gas Inj. Wells . 3

ot \ ~ No. of Wtr Inj. Nells 2

‘ Total Active Hells : 2 : ‘Y{ :
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- LONE" PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT , | :
vmoccquoszzgmqucz VOLUMES | ‘
: "4/1/72 to 10/1/72 . |
Production ~ Res. Injection * Res, . Dift.
] . , Barrels Barrels - Res. bbls &
| . Month 0il - Gas . Wtr Prod. Gas . Wtr Inj. Inj.-Prod. Psi o
|  April 70805 64157 63000 198450 . 67051 239370 140920 B,
 May 78525 93909 64878 291803 146687 5736 525140 - 233337 +2.05
 June - 64029 71985 34500 206550 89417 8790 w»oido 133560  +2.05
July - 60019 103926 48344 325655 148087 12807 . 519777 194122 +17.5 .
August 57560 85288 22155 231973 139217 17066 487289 255316 + 23
September 55676 121636 25491  ° 343770 171620 25491 571500 227730 +21.6
October - 64920 ~ 131879 18222 . 353028 170733 18222 548111 195083 +19,2 IS
! : : . : N + - N
TOTAL o | o 1,280,068
| et _mv\ifuvwmpmmﬂ ST \.,Z nM . s
. o SOMGERVATION CC 10N
| S . _ . o EXHIBIT N rw..%i..\. M.
- | . | o I __ “..mzo \m&% -




~ #Month Gas Sales RB/SCF Bb]s injected Sales Bo

Sept. = 300 .00333 999 ,
oct. 91 .00321 292 3100 (e)

.10 . , . >
A1/v/72 0 977 3342

e gu AR A SN B

OE{QCONSE .

CASF NO. _{,{_&QQ
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A
HeLl e
LY LUivuvitoog o

- N o " | | . ' L o EXHHE llr Noi

LAY ALCCH

Submitted by T@wuw ’
. Hearing l)’:?@ﬂ ///Qq/'??:{_ B %

BSK Edna Tract
GdS SaIes/Vo1dage calculation

s
E

MCF Bg Reservoir 041 Reservoir

Bbls Prod.

(4

EOEE ¥ R Tey o

Diff
Prod -Inj.

2051 2662 1.546 415
2 1.554 = 4634
1.56 4836

Aug. 586 . 0035

——————e et

* - gas‘sales to Unit commenced in August; 1972°

_(é) - estimated

2064
* 3635
4544

Ot p——

- 10243

rl
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O ONE YA ON \Q“ N "‘:Jl\l.'.
/
e EXHIBIT NO. 4‘*@ .
CASE NO._ ﬁ&q““ B -
- ‘ . | - o | S. ;u{.nﬂe 4 oy‘&w —- : :
) , - - » S , Grmg Date ¢//2 _ {
o . R ole_t4/2 @/%:1;__~‘4$
L %.iijf S ' " Kennedy Tract.
B : 0il In Place by Phase
Acre feet - 168 _ ‘ :
- 011 in Place - 479 BO/Ac-ft x 168 Ac-ft = 80,472 B0 |
L I ' -Phase 1 Recovery - 30% = 24,142 B0 |
. Phase 2 Recovery - 25% = 20,1]8 BO E
Total - 55% 44,260 BO ;
CEstimatediPrsducticn to 11:}:72.=‘32;238'BC‘ é
/ Remaining Tract 0i1 12,022 f
: Pércentage of Tract 0il Recovered - 72.8 % ‘f
| Percentage of Fha§e 1 Recovered - 133.5% '




N Rl SN s R

n

RN TN, AL IR0 i'n-n- a4 AL wer o -
DAL L AFIVINN G DT AMETD

Co e . EXHBIT
S CASENO. &6 9

O CONSERVATION COMMISSION

NO. 5 L.

H

§
i
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~ Comparison of Kennedy Tract

‘Rec Phase 1

Rec Phase 2 _

Total

" Cum Prod
to 11)1/72

" 4 of Prim

Recovered

-
-

;oW
¢y O
O -h
[ IR |
s O
(D ¢
RN -1

Uit
3,180,000

5,830,000

1,408,517
44.3

24,2

Performance with LPDDU-

Kennedy
24,142

20,118
44,260

32,238
133.5

- 72.8

{
!
- !~~i:—6rim_j Dme“_w;‘_/_f‘/é?(_:[/7.2:1_;__ i

~ o xom ow v rem S 3

BN

o



BErEe 2

S

-

.y,
it

s

-

1

NER STAN

JON 'COMA

H
t

3!

|
Y !
N~
9 i
o | _
F = g m
» |2 o X o
Z > 48] T 7.._
I | -t .
QoloN g
- 21
OM oA -d
©go NO.L
28| 2% 3
o <
x| ©
owl  — >
o> l._lL
wxlZ .
zWl g o & |
Zo| 0 Z - o
w w P N~
- M <O "
3 =2 o
@
w
x
|
|
-
o
-
38

Cr

mring I e DRSS SR O

iz Ty

R (4%
- ~
il
_ o)
i o
|
T
171
i
]
|
!
| ¢ —
} } [
|
i

5$CO0;

SN b Yo

e e SN e R A




i . N -
B bl
H R 1 A A S Y Wt ibmont o vt

- OREETE o
JﬂN G!W3\\ BURR & COOLEY -

Sun: 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDINE
i CONSERVATION COMM FARKINGTON. NEW MEXIZD
o Santa Fe azso

JOEL 8. BURR, JR.

" S N TELEPHONE 325-1702
M. J. CoOLEY . o . -

AREA CODE 505

‘January 15,n1973'

NEW MEXICO OIlL '{CVONS:ER\}ATION COMMISSION -
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico ‘87501

’ Gentlemeni

Enclosed herewith are original and two copies of Applica- :
tion for Hearing De Novo.in Case No. 4869.
__Very truly yours, A . : ‘ o o ;
BURR & COQLEY :
WICs jjh ;
Encls. ;
ce: White,rKoch & Ke11V" - T
o ~ P. 0. Box 787 k :
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 :
| 5
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Novembexr 6, 1972

Burr and Cooley

‘Suite 152 Petroleum Centor Building

Farmington, New Mexico 87401 : N
: DOCKET MAILED
Attention: Mr. Joel n. Burr, Jrx. ‘ N
Gentlemen: : D30 e abdecncmfned

We hexeby acknowledge raeceipt of Your application to amend

”cOmmissiéh Order No, R-4263 as follows:

1. To require that all wells drilled within the Lone
Pine pakota "p" Uni%~by-drilled'on‘locqtiona no closer
than 330 feet from the oundary of the quarter-guarter
section in which any su.n well is lscated, s

2. To prchibit tﬁe transfer of allowable to any well
located closer than 1320 feet from the outer boundary
of the unit area. : :

Further, to ravoke Administrative Order No. NSL-386,
dated November 1, 1972, which order authorizaed Tenneco
oil Company to drill its proposed Lone Pine pakota *p"
Unit No. 29 Well at a location 2300 feet from the south
line and 1450 feet from the west line of Section 8, Town-
ship 17 North, Range 8 West,

!qg!-égnlieaticn“fsf-ﬁhé*abavéléésétiﬁéd"éhrée"iﬁéﬁé will

'be docketed for hearing at the examiner hearing scheduled to be

held at 9:00 c'clock a.m., Noyember 29, 1972.

However, the Commission will take no action at this time .
with respect to the etfeotivenesawof Administrative Order No.
Yours very truly,

L

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-birecto:
ALP/dr o e SRR
¢¢: U. S. Gaological Survey - Roswell
Tenneco 0il - penver, Colorado
Attention: Mr, R, A, Willifora

DOCKEY MAILED
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.closer than 1320 feet from the outer boundary pE‘the unit area.

oY - 1972

OlL (‘ONbERVATlON COMM
Santa Fe

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

........... .. _OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO .

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

- &

o oF - | @;/x—’//{ é/
CLAUDE C. KENNEDY

For Amendment of Order No. R-4263

and for Revocation of Adminhistrative
Order No. N.S.L. 586

=

APPLICATION

COMES NOW the Applicant Claude C. Kennedy and respectfully
makes application to the 0il Conservation Commission of New "

Mexico to amend Order No. R-4263 as follows:

1. To require{E;;t all wells drilled within the Lone Pine
Dakota “D" Unit be drilled on locations no closer than 330 feet
from the boundary of the quarter—-quarter section in which any

such well is located) s _ N

,2527To prohibit the transfer of allowable to any well located

Applitint furthex requests that the Commission revoke

Adminlstratlv%:;£a;;“§§i{&jégL. 586 dated November 1, 1972,
which order authorized Tenneco 0il Company to drill its propcsed
£;;; Pine Dakota "D' Unit No. 29 well at a location 2300 feet
from the south line and 1450 feet from the west line of Sectlon

A NEAS
8, TownsﬂlpﬂllaNorth,,Rgnge 8 Wegt ﬁéav( Vawcé d/mukzrcz L L/ét

——

...“M_ZN "‘”"""*"““"3‘/&3 g MC /dzf ;4‘:;

Applicant further requests the Commission to “Imiiediat
stay Administrative Order No. N.S.L. 586 until such time as this W

applicatlon can be heard and finally adjudicated.

_1__
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“i"A,,Mmlg;ggppqygmof_ﬁhgrforegoing ,,,,,,, application, Appiicant allegésv‘

that the correlative rights of the workiﬁghihtefest owners, as -

Quarter (E/2 NW/4), Section 8, Township 17 North, Range 8 West,
N.M.P.M,, will be irreparabl?Adamaged 1f Tenneco is permitted
to drill its proposed L.P.D.D.U. No. 25 well at the above stated

location under the preéent'rules governing the pressure main-

tenance project in the Ldﬁé Pine Dakota "D" Unit as set forth in -

order No. R-4263.

WHEREFORE, the Applicant prays that this matterlﬁelset down
for heafing at the examiner;s hearing scheduled on Novembexr 29,
1972, and that the above requested relief be granted. |

BURR & COOLEY

152 Petroleum Centex Building

Lo 3 B

n, New,

fil /

R -"'—”‘701«‘ /J“) .

f 81—B. Burt, \Jr. 7
Atforneys for Applicant

AT A 0 RG

SRR

o Lm0 o Vo b NP

5
H
1
e




EEPN ) - . -
AN YR i T e

] PR ST o+ AP ST T Nk TR

DRAFT

WFC/4r

1

BEFORE THE”OghdONéEﬁVﬁTTﬁN”COMMESSION :
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE DURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

/ébéawf CASE NO. 4869 (DE_NOVO)
Y s vou v MUSY R

APPLICATION OF CLAUDE C. KENNEDY
FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER NO.
R-4263, MCKINLEY COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 7. 1973,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, pefore the 0il Conservation commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

.NOW, on_this___ _day of Fep;ddry,’19?3, the Conmission,
a quorum being preséﬁtT”naVing~coﬁsidéred;the”té?ﬁimb@Yﬁpreséﬁgedp

and the exhibits raceived at said hearing, and being fully advised |

in the premises,
FINDS:

(1) That the applicant's request for dismissal should be
granted. : "

1T IS THEREFORE‘ORDERED:

That Case No. 4869 (de novo) is hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New MexiC6,Jégﬁéhémaay éﬁdTyeéruﬁéréIﬁab0Vé’7
degignated.

EEAR il SN R DR T
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.BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF  THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO -

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4869

APPLICATIOL 'OF CLAUDE. C. KENN

FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER-NO. (//EEOZi*
R-4263, MCKINLEY COUNTY¥; NEW £

\ L /
AAE

//’fiﬁf’ ’

'ORDER OF THE COMMISSION i

ISSION'

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on December 19 , 1972 J
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner paniel S. Nutter —_

NOW, on this day of JLLL ‘ ’ 1522, the Comniission,
a gquorum being presgent, having considered the testimony, the record,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) ~That dua.public “oti e hav1nq _been given as: required by

1aw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter ‘thereof.

(2) That the appiicant, Claude C. Kennedy, is the owner-—

operator'gf the BSK Edna Well No. 1, located in Unit ' F of

. Section ¥l, Township 17 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, Lone Pine-

Dakota "D" Pool, McKinley Coun ty, New Mexico. ' ’
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“boundary of the akit'and the assignment of up to two top unit

offsettlng non-unltlzed wellsgw1ll cause waste or violate correla-

....2_ , ) ) ) 3
Case No. 4869 '
Order No. R-

(3) That applicant's BSK Edna Well is offset by the Tenneco

(4) That Commission Order No. R-4263 permitted the transfer
of allowables between wells in said pressure maintenance project..
. (5) That the applicant seeks an amendment of said Commission
Oxder to prbhibit the traﬁsfer'of allowable to any well locaﬁed
closer than 1320 feet to the outer boundary of the Lone Pine
Dakota "D" Unit. | |

(6) That the applicant failed to esEablish that the

transfer of allowables to wells wifhin 1320 feet of the outer
allowables for the Lone Pine Dakota npe Pool to pro;ect wells*v

tive rights.

(7) That the assignment of not more thar two top unit allow-

ables for the Lone Pine- Dakota "D" Pool to ?py pro:ect proratlon
Wl(/hﬂ

unit offsetting non~unitized acreage could cause waste .or violate

correlative: rights.

'oF such further orders as the Comm1531on may deem necessary

(8) That a391gn3'f'"aﬁﬁlﬁfcﬁuet‘en»erMA +than

FIIEVE Eha

e

;O
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w :

unit allowables for ‘the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Pool from any standar
producing from thi Some
prOJect proratlon unit offsetting non-unltlzed wellsAshoul be'

l"r n_- &5 !r.« L‘if .;r'l(?d

prohlblted unless shown after notice and hearlng that such llmlta—l

tion is cau31pg waste or violating correlative rlghta.
(9) That the application should be denied.
L —==

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the subject application is hereby denied.
(2) That the limitation of productioh of no more than . two

times the top unit allowab{s for the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Poe;,

by any standaxd proration unit in the Tenneco Lone Plne Dakota 4

F(‘z,sn'lb(‘ i pr(‘-;;{ -#ai«'

0il Coméahywﬁone'Pine Dakota "D" Pressure Maintenance Project. |

i

"D Pressure Maintenance Project,offsetting non-unitized wells is |

A
hereby continued.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herelnabove

designated.




